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P R O C E E D I N G S 

JUDGE NGUYEN: We open the record f o r a 

hearing on the A p p l i c a t i o n of Tri-County Transportation & 

Leasing, I n c . , at Docket No. ,A-00107235 F001, Amendment A. 

My name i s Ky Nguyen, I am A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge assigned 

by the Commission t o hear t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n . 

I would ask the p a r t i e s to i d e n t i f y 

themselves f o r the record. Mr. Davis. 

MR. DAVIS: Lawrence L. Davis,,attorney for 

Tri-County, the a p p l i c a n t . * :• 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Graf. 

MR. GRAF: C h r i s t i a n V. Graf, I am the 

attorney f o r F u l l i n g t o n Auto Bus Company, the p r o t e s t a n t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Davis, you may present . 

your case. 

MR. DAVIS: Mr. T i b b o t t . Where do you want 

the witness to s i t ? 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Over there. Raise your r i g h t 

hand, please. 

Whereupon, 

WILLIAM M. TIBBOTT 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please 
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A W i l l i a m M. T i b b o t t , T - i - b - b - o - t - t . 

Q Where do you l i v e , Mr. T ibbo t t ? 

A 404 19th S t r e e t , Barnesboro, Pa., 15714. 

Q What's your occupation? 

A School bus con t rac to r and tour bus ope ra to r . 

Q What i s your a f f i l i a t i o n w i t h T r i - C o u n t y , the 

a p p l i c a n t here? 

A I am the President. 

Q And are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the operations of 

Tri-County? 

A Yes. 

Q Have you been a f f i l i a t e d w i t h the company since i t was 

incorporated? 

A Yes, I have. 

Q Approximately when was i t incorporated, how many years 

ago? 

A Oh, about ten years ago. 

Q You pr e s e n t l y have r i g h t s granted by c e r t i f i c a t e of 

the Public U t i l i t y Commission covering c e r t a i n operations? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q What are those? 

A Group and p a r t y for pickup area of Barnesboro i n 

Cambria County and Cherry Tree i n Indiana County. 

Q t And are those the only two l o c a t i o n s f o r pickup? 

A They are. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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Q Do you have any other r i g h t s ? 

A I have ICC r i g h t s . 

Q And what are the extent of those r i g h t s ? 

A They are f o r 48 st a t e s . 

Q Do you use those r i g h t s ? 

A I use them, but not for the f u l l 48 sta t e s . 

Q And do you use the group and pa r t y r i g h t s t h a t you 

. have been-granted by the Public U t i l i t y Commission? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q And have you prepared any l i s t s or documents r e l a t i v e 

to the use of those r i g h t s ? 

A Yes, we have. We prepared some maps and some of our 

t y p i c a l t r i p s and some names of the people that have 

tr a v e l e d on them. 

Q I would show you what we had marked f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n 

purposes as the Applicant's E x h i b i t 1 and ask you what t h a t • 

represents? 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Do you have copies f o r the 

reporter? 

MR. DAVIS: I only brought three. He doesn't 

need — 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I need two more. A f t e r t h a t 

you give the reporter two copies. 

MR. DAVIS: I brought two copies. You need 

extra copies beyond what I have submitted here? 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

• 8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

JUDGE NGUYEN: You have to f i l e two copies of 

a l l hearing exhibits for the Court Reporter and one copy for 

me. 

HR. DAVIS: Okay. Those are the three that I 

have here. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: So, I think you need two more 

— one more. 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. 

Q Would you t e l l me what that exhibit represents? 

A Well, the — marked in the red is the present area of 

our pickup and what we applied for on our application i s 

north of Route 22 in Cambria County, which includes these 

boroughs that are marked i n the yellow where a l o t of our 

people that come to Barnesboro to get on the t r i p s , to get 

on our tours, they drive from these d i f f e r e n t locations. 

Q Route 22, which i s the southern border of your 

request, does that intersect Cambria County from east to 

west almost in the middle of the county? 

A Yes, i t does. 

Q And that i s designated on t h i s o f f i c i a l map of the 

county? 

A Yes. 

Q That map that we have offered in evidence there, is 

that — where did you receive that map, from whom did you 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



1 get the map? 

2 A Well, I got the maps from the State Map Bureau i n 

3 Harrisburg. 

4 Q Okay. I show you what we have marked as No. 3 and ask 

5 you what t h a t represents? 

6 MR. GRAF: No. 3 or No. 2? 

7 MR. DAVIS: No. 2. I'm sorr y . I'm so r r y . I 

-8 ' haye not, marked those. - I thought maybe the stenographer had 

9 sp e c i a l stamps. 

10 JUDGE NGUYEN: Okay. The f i r s t e x h i b i t w i l l 

n be marked as E x h i b i t Al and t h i s e x h i b i t w i l l be marked as 

12 E x h i b i t A2. 

13 (Whereupon, the documents were marked 
as Applicant's E x h i b i t Al and A2 

14 for i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

15 BY MR. DAVIS: 

16 Q What does t h a t e x h i b i t again represent, Mr. Tibbott? . 

17 A' This represents the — f i r s t of a l l , the red on there 

18 at the Barnesboro i s the pickup area f o r these three t y p i c a l 

19 t r i p s . The red dot i s the Somerset Mall and where the 

20 people came from that went to Barnesboro to get on the bus. 

21 There was nine from Spangler, twelve from Hastings, one from 

22 Ca r r o l l t o w n , seven from Patton, and twelve from Nicktown. 

23 The next, the blue dots, we went to Christmas 

24 V i l l a g e i n Harrisburg, and again the people t h a t came on the 

25 bus to get to Barnesboro t o board the bus, six from 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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Spangler, f i f t e e n from Hastings, two from Carrolltown, four 

from Patton, one from St, Benedict and six from Nicktown. 

The green dot i s the Johnstown Ice Capades. 

We had three from Spangler, eleven from Hastings, two from 

Carrolltown, seventeen from Patton, and f i v e from St. 

Benedict, and four from Nicktown. 

Q The people that were not residents then of your 

•allowed pickup points had to — 

A They had to come there by automobile to board the bus. 

Q They had to f i n d some other type of transportation to 

get there for the t r i p ? 

A Yes. 

Q And were these three ty p i c a l trips? 

A Yes, these were tree t y p i c a l t r i p s 

(Whereupon, the document was marked 
as Applicant's Exhibit A3 for 
i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q I show you what we have marked as Applicant's Exhibit 

3 and ask you what that l i s t i n g represents? 

A Well, t h i s i s the places that these — the people came 

to board our bus from on average t r i p s . 

Q And what does that l i s t represent, over what period of 

time? 

A Well, we had our PUC since 1985, but we just had a 

school bus and we never ran any tours. Now, last May I 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761-7150 
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10 

bought a tour bus and t h i s started i n , I would say, in about 

October, when we got into running these particular kind of 

tours. 

Q And does that represent the t o t a l amount of people who 

were required to come from outside the area? 

A Well — 

Q Outside the pickup area? 

<- A- .. Yes.. . This was about the t o t a l amount. We had a few 

At l a n t i c City t r i p s and such that they — that we could 

pickup in t h e i r area because i t was going out of state. 

Q In other words, you were operating i t by v i r t u e of 

your ICC? 

A ICC. 

Q The addresses as l i s t e d on.that l i s t , are those 

addresses Pennsylvania — a l l Pennsylvania addresses? 

A Yes. 

Q And where would — are those towns a l l w i t h i n Cambria 

County or surrounding counties? 

A They are a l l w i t h i n Cambria County. 

Q And are those people a l l w i t h i n the area as requested 

in t h i s application? 

A Yes, they are, to the best of my knowledge. Now, here 

is one from Mahaffey, which i s in Clearfield County. Here 

are a couple from Heilwood, which i s i n Indiana County. 

Q Would you say that the vast majority of those people 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761-7150 
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11 

are from within the area you are now requesting? 

A The vast majority are from the neighboring towns of 

Barnesboro. 

Q Now, would you t e l l the Judge the purpose of your 

request i n t h i s application. 

A The purpose i s to expand the tour business to give 

these people in these other areas an opportunity to board 

the-bus -in t h e i r own community instead of driving to 

Barnesboro to get on. Most of our c l i e n t e l e are senior 

citizens and a l o t of them can't drive and other ones, they 

have to get somebody else to bring them, and i t i s quite 

inconvenient for them. And i t i s pretty hard for them to 

understand, we can pick them up to go to A t l a n t i c City but 

we can't pick them up to go to Johnstown. 

Q Where i s Johnstown located? 

A I t i s south of Route 22 in Cambria County. The War 

Memorial down there, they have quite a few shows and such 

that people want to go, but they have to come to Barnesboro 

to do i t . 

Q Is Johnstown the largest metropolitan area i n Cambria 

County? 

A Yes, i t i s . 

Q Is i t the only c i t y , designated c i t y in Cambria? 

A I t ' s the only c i t y in Cambria County. 

Q And you referred to one t r i p there to Somerset, where 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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i s Somerset County located with regard to the — 

A Somerset County is south of Cambria County, roughly 65 

miles from Barnesboro. 

Q And where i s Clearfield-County in reference to the 

exhibit? 

A Well, Clearfield County from — Clearfield i t s e l f i s 

north of Cambria County. Clearfield i t s e l f i s about 45 

miles^-from-Cambria County, from Barnesboro. 

Q And how about DuBois? 

A DuBois i s roughly the same distance. 

Q From Barnesboro, l e t ' s say? 

A From Barnesboro. 

Q How about State College in Center County? 

A That's about 75 miles from Barnesboro. 

Q And Center County is — how is i t located, what 

direction? 

A I t ' s northeast of — ' w e l l , i t ' s east of Clearfield 

County, northeast of Cambria County. 

Q Clearfield County would be d i r e c t l y north of Cambria 

County and Center County d i r e c t l y east of Cle a r f i e l d — 

A Approximately. 

Q — give or take a few rivers and mountains and what 

have you that may designate the borders, but they are 

adjacent counties? 

A Right. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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1 MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

2 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

3 BY MR. GRAF: 

4 Q Let's look at your Exhibit 3 for a moment, the l i s t . 

5 A Yes. 

6 Q I see on here a point known as Indiana. That i s in 

7 Indiana County, i s n ' t i t ? 

-8 A Yes. I mentioned some from Indiana. 

9 Q Johnstown i s in Cambria County, but not within t h i s 

10 area? 

11 A Yes. Right. 

12 Q Are there other points on t h i s area — on t h i s exhibit 

13 which are not i n the authorized area other than the ones you 

14 named? 

15 A I d o n ' t know. S t a r f o r d i s i n — tha t i s i n Indiana 

16 County. 

17 Q But is i t in, the area? 

18 A I t i s not in the area that we have applied f o r . 

19 Q Okay. Any others? 

20 A Alverda, which i s r i g h t at the Indiana, Cambria County 

21 l i n e . 

22 Q Okay. 

23 A Heilwood i s i n Indiana County and Westover i s in 

24 Clearfield County. 

2 5 Q Now, were these t r i p s tours or were they group t r i p s 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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t h a t you took? 

A Well, these were t o u r s . 

Q And how many of these were i n t e r s t a t e tours? 

A None of these were i n t e r s t a t e . 

Q A l l r i g h t . So have you taken any group t r i p s from 

t h i s area? 

A Yes, we have. We have had some senior c i t i z e n s and we 

•have .had-some G i r l Scouts and ,we have had ba s e b a l l , Polish 

Legion had a baseball game we took. 

The other day we had a group th a t went to New 

Castle to a wedding t h a t they came to Barnesboro. Most of 

those people were from the Hastings area and they came to 

Barnesboro t o board the bus. 

Q Now, l e t ' s look at E x h i b i t 2 f o r a minute, the second 

map w i t h the red dots. What i s the s i g n i f i c a n c e of the 

placement of those dots; what's Somerset Mall mean? 

A That was a t r i p to Somerset M a l l . 

Q Oh. I see. That's a de s t i n a t i o n ? 

A Yes. And the red dot i s the people t h a t were on the 

bus from — the d i f f e r e n t areas they were from. 

Q I see. Okay. I got i t . And the blue dot i s a t r i p 

t h a t went to Harrisburg and the green dot i s a t r i p t h a t 

went to Johnstown? 

A Yes, s i r . 

Q Do you have any f i n a n c i a l information w i t h you? 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 
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1 A Any what, please? 

2 Q Financial information. 

3 A No. 

4 THE WITNESS: Larry, do you have the 

5 f i n a n c i a l — 

6 MR. DAVIS: We have the same information that 

7 was submitted with the application, of course, and also 

8 that. 

9 BY MR. GRAF: 

10 Q Your f i n a n c i a l exhibit shows equipment. What type of 

11 equipment do you have? 

12 A As far as the tour bus goes, i t ' s " a 1980 Eagle and 

13 mostly equipment i s school buses. 

14 Q That i s the only bus, cruiser bus that you have? 

15 A Cruiser bus that we have, yes, s i r . 

16 Q HOW many of the school buses are licensed for group 

17 trips? 

18 A Three. 

19 Q And what are they? 

20 A A 1985 International school bus, a 1989 International 

21 school bus and a 1989 GMC. I t ' s a mini bus. 

22 Q A l l r i g h t . The others are regular school buses? 

23 A They are 72 passenger, 48 passenger for adults. 

24 Q when did you acquire the Eagle? 

25 A in May of l a s t year. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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v t. -: i s. ^; 

! Q May, 1990? 

2 A Yes. And after we acquired i t , we overhauled the 

3 engine. I t took a l i t t l e while to get i t in the condition 

4 we wanted i t to be in to go on the road. 

5 Q Now, on your ICC t r i p s , most of those go to the 

6 casinos in A t l a n t i c City? 

A Yes, most of them. 

Q And where did they originate? 

9 A In Barnesboro. 

10 Q So you could have picked them up anywhere, couldn't 

11 you? 

12 A Yes. Yes. The A t l a n t i c City, l i k e we pickup in 

13 Barnesboro, Hastings, Patton, Carrolltown and Ebensburg. 

14 Q So you make stop o f f s in t r a n s i t to pickup? 

15 A Yes. 

16 Q How many d r i v e r s do you have? 

17 A For the coach? 

18 Q For the coach o p e r a t i o n . 

19 A Two. 

20 Q HOW do you maintain your equipment? 

21 A We have our own garage. 

22 Q HOW many mechanics do you have? 

23 A Three. 

24 MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

25 JUDGE NGUYEN: I have a question for you,. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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What i s the population of the county of Cambria? 

THE WITNESS: Cambria, I thi n k now i s 

probably around 180,000, 

JUDGE NGUYEN: How many — 

THE WITNESS: Maybe i t ' s not q u i t e t h a t much 

because we have l o s t a l o t of population i n the l a s t — 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Just give me an approximate 

number. 

THE WITNESS: Maybe 180,000. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: How many c a l l s a day do you 

receive from people outside of your authorized operation 

t e r r i t o r y ? 

THE WITNESS: We receive — l i k e i f we send 

out a f l i e r or there i s a t r i p t h a t i n t e r e s t s them, 

sometimes we w i l l get 20 c a l l s a day, sometimes two or 

none. 

JUDGE'NGUYEN: "Outside the authorized area? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I don't have any questions. 

Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Would those maps th a t he was 

using there be s u f f i c i e n t or i s there some reason they 

wouldn't be? 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I thi n k i t ' s not — she needs 

one copy of t h a t . 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 
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you have? 

3. 

now? 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Does she need the one tha t 

JUDGE NGUYEN: No. This i s a copy for me. 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Then she needs two more. 

MR. GRAF: Here i s your copy of your E x h i b i t 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Do you move for the admission 

MR. DAVIS: I do, yes. I would move f o r the 

admission of our e x h i b i t s . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Do you have any objections? 

MR. GRAF: No obj e c t i o n s . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: E x h i b i t s A - l , 2, 3 are 

admitted. 

(Whereupon, the documents marked 
as Applicant's E x h i b i t Nos. 1 , 2 and 3 for 
i d e n t i f i c a t i o n were admitted i n t o evidence.) 

MR. DAVIS: Mr. Cammarata. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

FRANK CAMMARATA 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



19 

1 A Frank Cammarata, C-a-m-m-a-r-a-t-a. 

2 Q Where do you live? 

3 A In Patton. 

4 Q Pennsylvania? 

5 A Y e s , s i r . 

6 Q Are you within the area of the proposed request here? 

7 A Yes. 

18- Q What i s your occupation? 

9 A I own a weekly newspaper publication called the Union 

10 Press Courier, approximately 5500 c i r c u l a t i o n in the 

11 northern Cambria Cl e a r f i e l d Township — Cl e a r f i e l d County 

12 area. 

13 Q How long have you been involved i n that operation? 

14 A Since I was a c h i l d . My father formerly owned i t . 

15 Q And you are familiar with the request for group and 

16 party and tours and the advertising and the — in the area, 

17 what happens i n the area? 

18 A Yes. Fairly f a m i l i a r . 

19 Q Do you t r y to keep up with that type of thing? 

20 A Well, I t r y to keep up with a l l advertising. I t ' s a l l 

21 important to me, but of recent, you know, Mr. Tibbott has 

22 done some promotion in the bus f i e l d that i s r e l a t i v e l y new. 

23 MR. DAVIS: I don't have enough copies of 

24 these, I guess. 

25 (Whereupon, the documents were marked 
as Applicant's Exhibit A4 and A5 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



20 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

'8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

for i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q I would show you what i s marked as E x h i b i t 4, I 

beli e v e , and ask you i f t h a t i s a — here i s 4 and 5, I'm 

sorry . E x h i b i t s 4 and 5 — i f those are examples of what 

you are t a l k i n g about? 

A Yes. Mr. T i b b o t t , I t h i n k , l a s t May was the f i r s t 

• that* Mr. .Tibbott and Tri-County Transportation — I have 

known B i l l f o r a number of years and he was i n the school 

bus business — 

JUDGE NGUYEN: F i r s t , would you i d e n t i f y 

E x h i b i t A4 f i r s t and then E x h i b i t A5, i d e n t i f y them f o r the 

record. 

THE WITNESS: Both of these p u b l i c a t i o n s are 

Mr. T i b b o t t 1 s p u b l i c a t i o n s to promote h i s t r a v e l business. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Okay. 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Are you a c t i v e i n t r a v e l , t o u r s , things l i k e that? 

A I'm a member of the Cambria County T o u r i s t Council, 

the Prince G a l l a t z i n Tourism Trade Association and have been-

a c t i v e , you know, i n the Cambria County development of 

tourism, America's I n d u s t r i a l Heritage Program and so on and 

so f o r t h , q u i t a c t i v e I would say. 

Q I might ask you to look a t one of these maps. I think 

they are p r e t t y much the same, and ask you to i d e n t i f y — 
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Patton Borough i s on that map, i t i s in the north central; 

is that right? 

A That i s correct. 

Q Where you l i v e and where your operations are? 

A Yes. 

Q And the Prince G a l l i t z i n State Park i s — 

A I t ' s to the r i g h t of Patton Borough on the map, and 

at's 3-1760 acre lake that has a l o t of t o u r i s t s and a l o t 

of a c t i v i t y i n the summertime, that has over a m i l l i o n 

v i s i t o r s a year. 

Q Are you fam i l i a r with the advertising and promotional 

a c t i v i t i e s of other operators, bus operators i n t h i s area? 

A Yes. We don't get a l o t of advertising from other bus 

operators, you know, no one promotes extensively, at least 

in our publication, and I have a competitive publication 

that I watch closely, which i s the Barnesboro Star, that i s 

published i n Mr. T i b b o t f s hometown I don't think anybody 

really goes out af t e r the business as he has. 

Q And do you have any specific reasons why you feel that 

the application here should be granted? 

MR. GRAF: Objection, unless i t is confined 

to his own personal experience. . 

MR. DAVIS: Confine your answer to your own 

personal experience, please. 

A Repeat the question. 
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Q Knowledge r e l a t i v e to the necessity for the g r a n t i n g 

of t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n . 

A w e l l , you know, i f I were going — my own personal 

experience, i f I have to l i m i t i t to t h a t , i f I were going 

— one of the t r i p s — a l o t of the t r i p s I don't have the 

time t h a t B i l l would, you know, would take to — l i k e one of 

the t r i p s to Arizona or some place l i k e t h a t , but one of the 

• t r i p s t h a t he has-had t h a t i n t e r e s t e d me was to go .to 

A t l a n t i c C i t y . I have never been there. And, you know, i f 

I were going on a bus company or somebody was t r y i n g to 

promote t h a t i n our region, I c e r t a i n l y would l i k e to be 

picked up i n my hometown and I would l i k e to go, you know, 

to any event, p e r s o n a l l y , without t a v e l i n g t o Barnesboro to 

board the bus. I t h i n k t h a t i s a great inconvenience. I 

personally f e e l t h a t . 

Q What i s the distance from Patton to Barnesboro? 

A Twelve miles. 

Q And are there any — 

A Nine to 12, I am not c e r t a i n . 

Q Okay. I n the north of the county, are there any four 

lane highways? 

A No. 

Q We have a s l i g h t extension of 219 from Ebensburg 

n o r t h , d o n 1 t — 

A Just r e c e n t l y b u i l t . That would be the only four lane 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



23 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

' 8' 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18, 

19 

20 

21. 

22 

23 

24 

25 

highway. 

Q And that only goes several miles north of Ebensburg; 

is that right? 

A Leaves Carrolltown about two miles outside of 

Carrolltown and travels another f i v e miles, I think the 

length of t h i s road i s , and i t gets to Ebensburg. 

Q And are there any towns, v i l l a g e s , what have you, 

along—tha-t'highw.ay.,. along that-four lane highway? 

A No. 

Q In other words, everybody that may have to tr a v e l into 

Barnesboro would have to use secondary roads? 

A Yes. 

Q Do you have any other reasons why you fe e l that t h i s 

might be of a benefit? 

A Well, to me f i n a n c i a l l y . Just, you know, from the 

standpoint Mr. Tibbott has done some promoting i n the region 

and where i t has been nonexistent, at least for my company, 

I have no idea whether competitors have direct mailed 

people, you know, or what they have been doing to increase 

their business from a competitive standpoint, but the region 

i t s e l f i s pretty much untapped from a competitive — you 

know, t h i s tourism industry is continually growing and Mr. 

Tibbott i s very aggressive towards i t and he has asked me to 

help him and I cert a i n l y have t r i e d to accommodate him and 

i t has helped my business. Because I believe in the 
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1 publication and p r i n t i n g business and I don't have anybody 

2 else that I can s e l l , you know, that i s in that business, in 

3 our county. 

4 Q You say you are not receiving any advertising from any 

5 other operators? 

6 A Not at the present. Recently I think that Fullington 

7 four or f i v e , s i x , seven years ago, i t hasn't been recent, 

LL-*-•^•gf but whenever. t h e y - f i r s t - g o t -into the area, whether they had 

9 received the PUC in the area and they tested the area for 

10 i t s marketability and used our publication, but they had 

11 been an advertiser. 

12 Blue and White had been an advertiser in our 

13 newspapers and, you know, of recent years, there has been — 

w i t has been moot, there has been nothing that we have had. 

15 MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

16 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

17 BY MR. GRAF: 

is Q Did you p u b l i s h these E x h i b i t s 4 and 5? 

19 A Yes, I d i d . 

20 Q A l l r i g h t . Let's take a look at Exhibit 4 for a 

21 minute. The f i r s t page shows a t r i p to Niagara Falls and 

22 you realize that i s an inter s t a t e t r i p , beyond Pennsylvania, 

23 do you not? 

24 A I know i t s out of state. 

25 Q Yes. And Iowa i s also out of state? 
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1 A That i s correct. 

2 Q And Baltimore, Maryland, i s also out of state? 

3 A That i s correct. 

4 Q Let's turn to the second page. Sea World i s out of 

5 state? 

6 A I t i s i n Ohio. 

7 Q How about B e l l e v i l l e ? 

• j * -8- J'A -'A I • don1 .t >know-iy. I . am .not. real — I used copy from Mr. 

9 Tibbott. B e l l e v i l l e might be a shopping t r i p . I think in 

10 the smaller p r i n t i t might mention where i t i s at. 

11 Q A l l r i g h t . New York City i s certainly beyond 

12 Pennsylvania? 

13 A Yes. 

14 Q Myrtle Beach i s i n the Carolina's, i s n ' t i t ? 

15 A Yes. 

16 Q And Alabama i s certainly not i n Pennsylvania, i s i t ? 

17 A No, I wouldn't think so. 

18 Q Atl a n t i c City is not i n Pennsylvania? 

19 A True. 

20 Q Is that correct? 

21 A That i s r i g h t . 

22 Q And Potomac M i l l s i s down near Washington, D.C, isn ' t 

23 i t ? 

24 A I think i t i s a shopping t r i p . 

25 Q I t ' s near Washington, D.C? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150 
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A I th i n k so. 

Q New York C i t y we have already covered. 

A Yes. 

Q How about Williamsburg, V i r g i n i a ? 

A That i s out of s t a t e . Ogle Bay i s out of s t a t e . 

That's i n West V i r g i n i a . 

Q Okay. A l l r i g h t . That takes care of E x h i b i t 4. 

.Lett? s..-look-at. Exhibitv.5... I ̂ presume the f i r s t page . l i s t s the 

t r i p s . 

A Well, these were two — I th i n k t h i s was the one t h a t 

was published f i r s t and he d i d n ' t have a l l the d e t a i l s on 

pickup time and so on and so we l i s t e d t h i s on the f r o n t 

page and then t h i s one here came out i n J u l y , t h i s one came 

out about January. 

Q Well, l e t ' s look at i t anyway i f we may. A t l a n t i c 

C i t y , the t h i r d one on the red block i s beyond Pennsylvania? 

A That i s c o r r e c t . 

Q And F l o r i d a , Disney World, i s beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Right. 

Q And A t l a n t i c C i t y i s beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Uh-huh. 

Q And Norfolk Naval Base l i s t e d as a southern tour i s 

beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Yes. 

Q A t l a n t i c C i t y i s beyond Pennsylvania? 
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A Uh-huh. 

Q And Nashville, Tennessee, i s beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Correct. 

Q And Deep South Alabama i s beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Correct. 

Q I think that basically covers the Exhibit 5. 

A Uh-huh. 

»iQ • Now-, .have, you, ever gone on a group t r i p by bus 

anywhere? 

A No. I have a family and I probably am not in the 

market, you know, in that type of market. I think my mother 

has gone on some t r i p s , but I — 

Q You are the witness. So you haven 1t gone on any? 

A No, I haven't. 

Q And you haven't gone on any tours, sight-seeing t r i p s 

where ti c k e t s are sold on an individual basis by bus? 

A No, I have not. 

Q And do you have any plans to go on either a group t r i p 

or a tour and sight-seeing t r i p i n the immediate future? 

A I might go to a Pirate b a l l game. 

Q You might? 

A We talked about — we used to do that whenever — I 

may — wait a minute. I have done that. I have gone to 

Pirate b a l l games. 

Q With whom? 
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1 A Local s o f t b a l l team in the community. 

2 Q What bus company did you use? 

3 A I think we went Blue and White. 

4 Q How many years ago was that? 

5 A Whenever I was playing s o f t b a l l , that was probably 

6 s i x , seven years ago. 

7 Q I see. And since that time you haven't repeated that 

8 t r i p , have you? . . . 

9 A No. I'm out of the s o f t b a l l c i r c u i t . 

10 Q And you w i l l be out of the s o f t b a l l c i r c u i t i n the 

11 future, too, won't you? 

12 A Obviously I w i l l be a senior c i t i z e n l a t e r . 

13 Q So you are not going to play softball? 

14 A I picked up the golf clubs. 

15 MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . Thank you. That i s 

16 a l l I have. 

17 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you very much. 

18 THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

19 MR. DAVIS: Mr. Brant . 

20 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

21 p lease . 

2 2 whereupon, 

23 JERRY BRANT 

24 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

25 DIRECT EXAMINATION 
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BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Jerry Brant, B-r-a-n-t. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Mr. Brant? 

A Barnesboro, Pennsylvania. 

Q What i s your occupation? 

A I am employed as President and Chief Operating, Officer 

.of- Northern.. Cambria. Community Development Corporation;. 

Q What type of corporation i s that; what i s i t s 

function? 

A I t ' s a nonprofit — I think the t i t l e says i t a l l — 

community development. We are involved i n a number of 

programs, everything dealing with helping municipalities to 

get grants and loans, i n f r a s t r u c t u r e , employment t r a i n i n g 

programs, tourism, environmental concerns and a number of 

other things. 

Q You're fa m i l i a r with 'the application request here? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q And what would you say are your reasons, to the best 

of your personal knowledge, why t h i s application should be 

granted? 

A I believe there are a number of d i f f e r e n t reasons. 

One, of course, as I said, we are involved i n doing things 

with the local economy. I think i t would be a benefit, as 

i t has been t e s t i f i e d , there would, be — could be a need for 
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increased employment, which we can — would very much 

benefit from, the use of other services i n the area, such as 

advertising, et cetera. 

The other thing, I look at i t from the 

environmental concern, I think that i f we are making people 

tra v e l in order to use mass transportation, we are defeating 

i t s purpose. The idea of mass transportation i s to help 

-'savengas and conserve our environment. . 

MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q You realize there i s a difference between mass 

transportation and group and party service, do you not? 

A Maybe under your d e f i n i t i o n , but not unuer mine. 

Q What i s your d e f i n i t i o n of mass t r a n s i t ; what i s your 

d e f i n i t i o n of i t ? 

A Mine would be being able to transport a large number 

of people on a single vehicle as opposed to them using t h e i r 

own personal vehicles. 

Q Well, now in the industry, my understanding of mass 

transportation i s a local type of transportation, such as 

buses and t r o l l e y s — 

MR. DAVIS: Excuse me. Your Honor. I f Mr. 

Graf wants to be sworn in to t e s t i f y , that would s u i t me 

fi n e . 
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MR. GRAF: I haven't f i n i s h e d my question. 

MR. DAVIS: But i t seems t o me you are 

t e s t i f y i n g . I would object to i t . 

MR. GRAF: I am not t e s t i f y i n g . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Objection sustained. 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . 

BY MR. GRAF: 

xQ; v i Do. you-« -realize t h a t mass t r a n s i t has a d i f f e r e n t 

d e f i n i t i o n i n the common understanding? 

A Yes, I believe I said t h a t . 

Q A l l r i g h t . Now, have you ever taken any group t r i p s 

by bus? 

A With any bus company? 

Q With any bus company. 

A Oh, yes, several years ago I went to a P i r a t e baseball 

game. 

Q What company took you? 

A I believe i t was Mcllwain. 

How many years ago was that? Q 

A I am going to say probably about f i v e or six years 

ago, at l e a s t . 

And i s t h a t the only group t r i p t h a t you have been on? 

On a paid basis? 

Yes. Of course. 

. Going back t o maybe my high school days or 
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1 something l i k e that, but i n the l a s t ten years, that i s 

2 about the only t r i p that I have been on. 

3 Q And you haven't gone on any tour or sight-seeing t r i p s 

4 where you paid an individual t i c k e t basis rather than with a 

5 group? 

6 A No, I haven't. I have gone on sight-seeing tours on a 

7 free basis by bus. 

^x'u t:.cK .c.M'-wi'g o How did that happen? 

9 A Because of my position, I am involved with America's 

10 I n d u s t r i a l Heritage Program, Southwest Pennsylvania Heritage 

11 Preservation Commission, and we have gone to both local and 

12 out of state sites involved with that program. 

13 Q And how did you happen to go free? 

14 A The Commission paid for those- t r i p s . 

15 Q I see. Some went out of state? 

16 A One went to Washington, D. C., yes. The rest of them 

17 were i n Pennsylvania. 

18 Q And where did they originate? 

19 A Some originated i n Cresent, some i n Altoona, some in 

20 Johnstown, some in Bedford. 

21 Q And Altoona and Johnstown are beyond the scope of th i s 

22 application, are they not? 

23 A Yes, they are. 

24 Q I don't know about Cresent, whether that i s i n Cambria 

25 or Blair County. 
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A Cresent i s i n Cambria County. 

Q Cresent i s i n Cambria County. 

A Yes. Cresent i s i n Cambria County. 

Q And these were paid f o r by someone else? 

A Yes. 

Q Where d i d they go; the Cresent t r i p , where d i d the 

Cresent t r i p go? 

-A .^.u-iOh, boyt,^ I J am t r y i n g t o remember e x a c t l y . 

Q How many years ago was i t ? 

A This was w i t h i n the l a s t four years. 

Q A l l r i g h t . 

A Some of them were t r i p s to — one was a t r i p t o 

Washington, D. C. I believe t h a t was the one that 

o r i g i n a t e d i n Altoona. We also went to — the one from 

Cresent, i f I remember c o r r e c t l y , was a tour of Somerset 

County, we also had a tour of the Fayette County, Uniontown 

area. 

Q From Cresent? 

A No, not from Cresent. I believe t h a t was the one t h a t 

departed from Johnstown. 

Q A l l r i g h t . Do you have any t r i p s planned as you are 

here today? 

A Do I — 

Q Have any t r i p s planned? 

A No, I don't. 
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Q How many bus companies, to your knowledge, have 

a u t h o r i t y i n the area of t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n , other than 

Mcllwain? 

A My understanding i s F u l l i n g t o n and Blue and White. 

Q Did Blue and White or F u l l i n g t o n provide any of the 

service t h a t you went on f r e e ; were they the bus company 

used on the f r e e t r i p s ? 

A No, I d o ^ t believe so. 

Q Was Mcllwain? 

A I bel i e v e they were. I couldn't say, s i r , because I 

wasn't involved i n making the arrangements. 

MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. That i s a l l I 

have. 

MR. DAVIS: Mr. Brant — I'm sorr y . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Okay. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Were you ever involved on a t r i p w i t h F u l l i n g t o n where 

the pickup was i n Cambria County? 

A Not to my knowledge, no. 

MR. DAVIS: That's a l l . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: You may stand down. Thank 

you 

MR. DAVIS: Ms. Lantzy. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand. 
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please. 

Whereupon, 

ELEANOR LANTZY 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, piease. 

A' - > Eleanor Lantzy, L-a-n-t-z-y. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Lantzy? 

A I l i v e i n Spangler, Pennsylvania. 

Q And Spangler i s adjacent to Barnesboro; i s that right? 

A Yes. They are about a mile a part. 

Q And what i s your occupation? 

A I am a homemaker. 

Q And do you have any outside extracurricular 

a c t i v i t i e s ? 

A I am a' volunteer for* the theater, l o c a l l y , and also 

for the l i b r a r y at times. 

Q And with the theater, what theater i s that? 

A That i s the Allegheny Highlands Regional Theater. 

Q How long has that been i n existence? 

A Seventeen — 18 years. 

Q And you are very active in that; i s that right? 

A Yes, I have been. 

Q And the theater group i s composed of people from a l l 
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over the area? 

A Yes, a l l over Cambria County, some i n B l a i r and 

Indiana as w e l l . 

Q And do they do things other than j u s t go t o the l i t t l e 

theater presentations? 

A Yes. We o f t e n go t o other community theaters or 

nearby p r o f e s s i o n a l t h e a t e r s . 

Q » And where, would they.be, j u s t a couple examples of 

what you might be doing? 

A Well, we go to Jennerstown o c c a s i o n a l l y , which i s on 

the other side of Johnstown, sometimes to Penn State and 

sometimes to Indiana. 

Q And these are l o c a t i o n s a l l w i t h i n Pennsylvania? 

A Yes. 

Q They are i n Pennsylvania? 

A Yes. 

Q And have you ever used any services — have you ever 

been involved w i t h the use of services and c o n t r a c t i n g for 

services? 

A Yes, I have. Most of the time when we go to these 

places, we have been going by car because there i s no bus, 

you know, to h i r e f o r the few people t h a t we have and i t i s 

too expensive to have someone dead head the whole way i n and 

dead head back, but we have h i r e d buses to go t o — when we 

d i d our New York t r i p s , which was out of s t a t e , of course. 
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Q I s there a need f o r the services as proposed here by 

Mr. T i b b o t t and Tri-Gounty? 

A D e f i n i t e l y . D e f i n i t e l y . Most of us are o l d e r , don't 

d r i v e at n i g h t and we do need someone to pick us up and we 

l i v e i n — our audience area i s i n the small towns, Patton, 

Barnesboro,. Hastings, Spangler, Nicktown, and the people 

can't go at n i g h t , so they w i l l — they r e a l l y need some 

kind of t r a n s p o r t a t i o n t h a t can pick us up at our homes. 

Q Have you contracted w i t h him f o r some services — 

A Yes. 

Q — of any type? 

A Yes. 

Q What were they? 

A We have him d r i v e the people — take the bus, the 

people from our area up to the Play House ones for each 

show, but we have to go down to Barnesboro t o catch the bus, 

and we have people from Spangler and Nicktown who then have . 

to go down to Barnesboro t o get the bus. 

Q And the Play House i s i n Cambria County; i s t h a t 

r i g h t ? 

A Yes. 

Q You have a couple d i f f e r e n t l o c a t i o n s where you may be 

moved depending on winter or summer; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 
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1 A Right, We are i n Ebsensburg for the winter and the 

2 f a l l , f a l l and spring, and i n the summertime we are out at 

3 the Cresent Lake Play House Barn, which i s s t i l l in Cambria 

4 County, 

5 Q And you have used him for those services? 

6 A Yes. Yes. We have used B i l l . 

7 Q And has i t been satisfactory? 

8 A Absolutely. 

9 Q And you have suggested the reasons why you feel his 

10 services should be expanded, because of the driving at night 

11 and elderly people and so f o r t h . 

12 A Yes. And I think sometimes when we take our cars to 

13 these places, we may have a bus, i f there was one that could 

14 pick us up i n these small towns. 

15 Q Rather, than driving i n t o Barnesboro and then driving 

16 back out and then coming back and driving back home again? 

n A Right. 

18 Q Considerable duplication of transportation. 

19 A Yes. 

20 Q Do you have any other reasons that you feel personally 

21 why you would l i k e to see the services in existence? 

22 A Well, I think i t would be a l i t t l e more economical, i t 

23 would seem to me, to have the bus that can s t a r t i n 

24 Barnesboro and take us places, because i t ' s l i k e a loop 

25 where these small towns are located, than i t i s to have a 
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bus come from f a r t h e r away to dead head i n and then have to 

go back. I t seems i t ought to be more economical. I don't 

know. I assume i t i s . 

MR. DAVIS: You may cross-examine, Mr. Graf. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q When you mentioned going to Jennerstown, was t h a t by 

car? 

A Yes, we went by car. 

Q And where d i d t h a t t r i p o r i g i n a t e ? 

A Well, d i f f e r e n t ones of us would d r i v e from Barnesboro 

or Spangler. There are a group of us who are attached 1 to 

the theater who j o i n together to go t o other places,. 

Q I see. And how about Penn State? 

A The same t h i n g . 

Q By car? 

A Yes, by car. 

Q Was i t one car or more than one? 

A More than one. 

Q And Indiana was also by car? 

A Yes. 

Q And the t r i p s t h a t you d i d use the bus went from 

Barnesboro t o Ebensburg — 

A Ebensburg. 

Q — and to Cresent Lake? 
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1 A Yes. 

2 Q And that was w i t h i n the applicant's present authority? 

3 A Oh, yes, but he wasn't able to stop, we had to go to 

4 him. 

5 Q I understood that. 

6 A Okay. Excuse me. 

7 Q Now, how many people were on that bus that went to 

8 Ebensburg? 

9 A I think we have 16 to 20, i t depends on the show. 

10 Q Would the same amount have gone to Cresent Lake? 

11 A In cars? 

12 Q No, in bus, from Barnesboro. 

13 A I'm sorry, I don't understand. 

14 Q Well, how many people went to the Cresent Lake t r i p 

15 that you used the applicant for? 

16 A Between 16 and 20. 

17 Q And what type of bus was used? 

18 A The motor coach. 

19 Q The coach? 

20 A uh-huh. 

21 Q Now, when were these t r i p s that went to Ebensburg and 

22 Cresent Lake? 

23 A We have a show — one show in the spring, one show in 

24 June, July and August, each month, and one i n the f a l l . 

25 Q so i t would be four a year? 
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A Five. 

Q Five. A l l r i g h t . 

A And t h i s year I think there i s a Christmas show. 

Q And they would be at the same l o c a t i o n s , Ebensburg and 

Cresent Lake? 

A Yes. 

Q And how d i d you get to Barnesboro? 

•A-' I-drove and picked up other l a d i e s . 

MR. GRAF; Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Mrs. Lantzy, on the t r i p s t o Ebensburg and Cresent 

Lakes and even on the other t r i p s where you went outside the 

area., do you f e e l t h a t you would have more people i f the bus 

were able to make i n d i v i d u a l pickups through the various 

l i t t l e towns and so f o r t h as Mr. Tibb o t t has proposed? 

MR. GRAF: I objec t . That i s conjecture. No 

basis f o r t h a t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Objection sustained. 

MR. DAVIS: That's a l l . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: You may step down. Thank 

you. 

MR. DAVIS: Ms. Barber. 

MR. GRAF: By the way, I d i d n ' t f i n d t h i s 

witness' name on your l i s t . 
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1 HR. DAVIS: I noticed that myself. I thought 

2 maybe she was on the other l i s t . 

3 MR. GRAF: I don't know. This was the l i s t 

4 you sent me. 

5 MR. DAVIS: I thought maybe she was on — I 

6 sent you several d i f f e r e n t l i s t s . 

7 MR. GRAF: Yes, but you sent me a revised 

8 . l i s t of proposed witnesses and I didn't f i n d her name. 

9 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

io please. 

n Whereupon, 

12 ANN BARBER 

13 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

14 MR. DAVIS: She i s No. 3 on the f i r s t l i s t I 

15 sent you. 

16 MR. GRAF: Yes, but what I can't understand 

17 is" when you sent ihe a revised l i s t of proposed witnesses — 

18 MR. DAVIS: Do you want to make a motion to 

19 s t r i k e her testimony? 

20 MR. GRAF: No, I don't. I just want to 

21 c l a r i f y what you meant by a revised l i s t of proposed 

22 witnesses. I would assume — 

23 MR. DAVIS: There i s some additional — 

24 MR. GRAF: I t didn't say additional, i t said 

25 revised. 
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MR. DAVIS: I r e a l i z e t h a t . 

MR. GRAF: And I would assume th a t was the 

f i n a l l i s t . Are we going t o have any more people t h a t 

aren't on the l i s t ? 

MR. DAVIS: I guess we can cross t h a t bridge 

when we come to i t . I don't think we do, 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . 

»• • ,.. - . .MR..DAVIS: She,was on the o r i g i n a l l i s t . I 

am very sorry that f o r some reason someone l e f t her o f f th a t 

l i s t . I would hate to inconvenience you i n any matter. 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Mrs. Barber, your name, please, your f u l l name, 

A Ann Barber, B-a-r-b-e-r. 

Q And where do you l i v e ? 

A 210 West. Horner S t r e e t , Ebensburg. 

Q ' And what i s your occupation? 

A Well, I'm a housewife. I work p a r t - t i m e f o r my 

husband. 

Q And are you involved i n any e x t r a c u r r i c u l a r a c t i v i t i e s 

i n p a r t i c u l a r which may make use of t r a v e l bus services? 

A Yes, I am. Yes. 

Q And what would they be? 

A Cath o l i c Daughters of America, I belong to Women's 

Club, VFW A u x i l i a r y . 
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1 Q Do these organizations go on t r i p s and use hired bus 

2 services? 

3 A Yes, they do. 

4 Q And have you been on t r i p s with them? 

5 A Yes, I have. 

6 Q And are you fam i l i a r with the extent of the 

7 application being requested here? 

8 A Yes, I am. 

9 Q And could you t e l l us your reasons why you feel that 

10 t h i s would be a benefit? 

11 MR. GRAF: Just a moment. She hasn't been 

12 q u a l i f i e d yet to speak for these organizations, and I wonder 

13 i f we could get her capacity and authorization from these 

u groups that she i s purporting to represent. 

15 JUDGE NGUYEN: She i s a housewife. She 

16 didn't represent herself — 

17 MR. GRAF: Yes, but she wants to talk about 

18 two organizations, and my question i s , i s she authorized, 

19 f i r s t , to appear for them and to t e s t i f y for them? 

20 MR. DAVIS: I did not suggest that she was a 

21 representative. I asked her i f she belonged and i t was more 

22 than two that she named. 

23 JUDGE NGUYEN: Yes. 

24 MR. DAVIS: That was ju s t to show the extent 

25 of her experience i n the community. 
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MR. GRAF: Yes, but i f she i s going to 

support f o r those organizations — 

MR. DAVIS: No, she i s not speaking f o r 

them. 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . Fine. As long as t h a t 

i s understood. 

MR. DAVIS: She i s speaking as an i n d i v i d u a l 

who resides i n the area. 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . Fine. 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Now, do you want to proceed, Mrs. Barber. 

A As an i n d i v i d u a l ? 

Q From your personal experience — 

A From personal experience. 

Q — why you would — 

A Well, from my own personal experience, I was l i s t e n i n g 

to the l i s t t h a t 'was i n the" paper there and they were a l l 

from out of s t a t e . I , myself, as a resident of Ebensburg, 

would not — Mr. Ti b b o t t would be- wasting h i s time 

a d v e r t i s i n g because I would not d r i v e 20 miles to go t o 

Barnesboro t o be picked up t o go on one of those t r i p s . 

Now, I have gone to Strausburg four times and 

I know our t r i p — a t r i p went, I d i d not go t o t h a t , to the 

Ebensburg b a l l e t . Speaking as an i n d i v i d u a l , I know t h a t 

the clubs are now s t a r t i n g t o use t r i p s as fund r a i s e r s , and 
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so, therefore, there i s n ' t any competition, you have to go 

with whoever has the PUC i f you want to go on any t r i p s . 

So, i f you are a fund raiser, you want to •— 

you are t r y i n g to get the cheapest way to go. So i f you 

only have one route, that i s the route you have to take. 

Q And do you fe e l that your comments would be the 

general sentiment as far as not wanting to t r a v e l to 

- Barnesboro to pickup a t r i p ? 

A I can only speak for myself. 

Q Okay. 

A I would n o t . I would no t . They are a l l secondary 

roads, as we a l l po in t ed ou t , and to d r i v e 20 miles to leave 

my car down t h e r e , no, I would not do t h a t , 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Do you know of how many bus companies have authority 

to serve Ebensburg, for example? 

A I'm not sure. I'm not sure. I know Blue and White. 

I heard another name mentioned who I think — what i s i t — 

Q Mcllwain. 

A I think Mcllwain. I cannot say for sure that they do. 

Q How about Manns and North? 

A I am not familiar with that. 

Q Have you ever called either Blue, and white or Mcllwain 
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• 1 for serv ice? 

2 A No, because — no. No. 

3 Q In f a c t , you haven't even c a l l e d the a p p l i c a n t f o r 

4 servic e , have you? 

5 A No, because I know he can't service me. 

6 Q Okay. He can service you i f you went to Barnesboro. 

7 A Right. But I would not choose to do t h a t . 

i . j . i • .3, . Q -You want something-who has a u t h o r i t y out of Ebensburg? 

9 A Right. Right. 

10 Q ' And what t r i p s have you gone on other than Strausburg, 

11 I believe you mentioned? 

12 A I have gone to New York, I have gone to — 

13 Q In Pennsylvania. 

14 A In Pennsylvania, Strausburg i s the only — I went down 

15 four times. 

16 Q Four times? 

17 A Yes. 

18 Q And do you know what bus company went? 

19 A Blue and White. 

20 Q Blue and White. Okay. 

21 MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

22 MR. DAVIS: That i s a l l . Bonita Adams. 

23 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand. 

• 24 please. 

25 Whereupon, 
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BONITA ADAMS 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Bonita, B-o-n-i-t-a, Adams. 

Q V7here do you l i v e ? 

A RD 1, Mineral Point. 

Q And what i s your occupation? 

A Housewife. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the request f o r extension of 

r i g h t s as requested here i n t h i s present a p p l i c a t i o n ? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q And you l i v e near the Route 22 area, i s where you 

would l i v e ? 

A Yes. Yes. 

Q Can you t e l l " us what your experience would be and what 

your request would be f o r bus service? 

A W e l l , I have never been contacted r e a l l y by any bus 

company, but I do want to t r a v e l . And I know i f I w o u l d n ' t 

have to go t o Barnesboro, I j u s t w o u l d n ' t do i t . I would 

l e t my car somewhere else and I am able now to take t r i p s . 

My c h i l d r e n are gone and I do want to t r a v e l , 

but l i k e Jamesway, Ebensburg; f i n e , i t ' s a n ice place to 

park and i t would be a simple place to go t o t o park and 
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t r a v e l by bus. I , myself, can't d r i v e a t n i g h t . I'm ni g h t 

b l i n d . 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q I take i t from what you have said t h a t you have not 

taken any bus t r i p s i n the past? 

A No, I have not. 

Q And what you want i s someone who w i l l pick you up at 

Mineral Point? 

A Not necessarily. Mineral Point i s a very long route. 

I l i v e i n a — i t ' s a r u r a l route. I l i v e , oh, maybe seven 

miles from Ebensburg. And i t ' s a l l Route 22, i t ' s four lane 

highway. 

Q Where would you want to be picked up then? 

A Well, Ebensburg i s close enough. Ebensburg i s f i n e . 

Q ' And'"I understand you haven't c a l l e d any bus company to 

f i n d out — 

A No, I had an i l l husband. Right now I am able to 

t r a v e l . Before t h i s I was not. 

Q I say you haven ' t c a l l e d any bus company — 

A No, I have no t . 

Q — to see what they o f f e r ? 

A No, I have not. 

MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Ms. Bakajza. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

MARY BAKAJZA 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Mary Bakajza, B-a-k-a-j-z-a. 

Q And where do you l i v e , Ms. Bakajza? 

A Hastings. 

Q And what i s your occupation? 

A I am a r e t i r e d nurse and a housewife. 

Q Do you have any e x t r a c u r r i c u l a r a c t i v i t i e s t h a t .you're 

involved in? 

A Yes. Several. I am President of the Hastings Borough 

Council, I belong t o the Catholic Daughters, the Hastings-

F i r e A u x i l a r y and Hastings — St. Bernard's c h o i r , various 

l i t t l e smaller groups. 

Q And how f a r i s Hastings from Barnesboro? 

A Five miles. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the content of the a p p l i c a t i o n 

here f o r extension of r i g h t s ? 
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A YGS. 

Q You understand what Mr. T i b b o t t 1 s asking for? 

A Yes. 

Q Could you t e l l us what you f e e l would be of b e n e f i t to . 

you personally by an extension of r i g h t s . 

A Well, p e r s o n a l l y , I would l i k e to go on some t r i p s , 

but there i s no way t h a t — I do not have the extra time or 

money to prolong^.tbese. t r i p s . I want to be able to walk, 

uptown, a block away, and get on t h a t bus. I w i l l not leave 

my car anywhere and worry about i t . I don't have anybody 

who can come to pick me up at strange hours and so 

perso n a l l y , t h a t i s why I would l i k e t o see i t . 

I don't think t h a t we need any added expelnse 

and i t would be added expense to t r y to provide y o u r s e l f 

w i t h some'other t r a n s p o r t a t i o n or h i r e someone. 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Thank you. That i s a l l . 

Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q How many t r i p s have you taken by bus i n the past? 

A I n the past? 

Q I n the past. 

A Not too many. I have to be s e l e c t i v e because 'of my 

time. Most of them have been out of s t a t e . 

Q Where does the bus o r i g i n a t e from? 
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A Some i n Ebensburg, some i n Altoona. None i n .Hastings. 

Q None i n Hastings? 

A Nothing. 

Q How f a r i s i t from Hastings t o Altoona? 

A About 21 miles. 

Q And to Ebensburg? 

A Twelve, 13. 

-Q- • * 'And- •how-.id'id-.y-omget to.. Altoona and Ebensburg on those 

past t r i p s t h a t you took? 

A Somebody who worked i n Altoona was kind enough to drop 

me o f f . 

Q And how d i d you — 

A Same as i n Ebensburg. 

Q And where d i d those t r i p s go, beyond Pennsylvania? 1 

A A l l out of s t a t e . 

Q And you have not taken any t r i p s anywhere i n 

Pennsylvania by bus? 

A Probably w i l l not u n t i l i t i s easier. I mean, I can't 

— I might as w e l l get i n my car and d r i v e t o Somerset. 

Q How f a r i s that? 

A Well, 40 miles, 45, or anywhere else i n Pennsylvania. • 

Q When were these t r i p s t h a t you took beyond 

Pennsylvania? 

A Well, there was one l a s t year to — i n Baltimore, 

whatever t h a t t o u r i s t area i s . 
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Q Baltimore, Maryland? 

A The one up to Massachusetts t o the vacation i s l a n d or 

whatever i t i s . That was two years ago. The other one was 

a year ago. 

Q Pri o r to t h a t d i d you take any t r i p s ? 

A I have, but — 

Q Pardon? 

A Yes, I have. 

Q By bus? 

A By bus. Oh, Washington, D.C, several times. 

Q where d i d t h a t t r i p o r i g i n a t e ? 

A Once i n Altoona, once i n Ebensburg. 

Q I presume Blue and White was the bus company th a t you 

used out of Altoona? 

A I don't remember. I t was w i t h Mrs. Stankus, b u t ' ! 

don't know — she has d i f f e r e n t buses at d i f f e r e n t times. 

Q You d i d n ' t arrange the t r i p , you j u s t went? 

A No. No. I j u s t went. 

Q Did you pay for your passage as an i n d i v i d u a l t i c k e t 

basis? 

A Yes. 

MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have, 

''.MR. DAVIS: That i s a l l . Thank you. 

''. JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Mr. Jubas. 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: R a i s e y o u r r i g h t h a n d . 

p l e a s e . 

W h e r e u p o n , 

JOHN JUBAS 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, piease. 

A John Jubas, J-u-b-a-s. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Mr. Jubas? 

A I l i v e i n Spangler. 

Q And what i s your occupation? 

A I'm r e t i r e d . 

Q In your retirement, are you involved i n 

extracurricular a c t i v i t i e s ? 

A Yes, I am. I'm the Chairman of the Senior A c t i v i t y 

Center of the Northern Cambria A c t i v i t y Center. 

Q And as that Chairman, what type of a c t i v i t i e s do you 

get involved in? 

A Well, mostly extracurricular and we don't arrange any 

t r i p s , they are mostly advertised, and the people would l i k e 

to go on the t r i p s , and i f the people have to go to 

Barnesboro to get picked up, i t makes i t very inconvenient 

because we have a l o t of older people that don't drive and 

we have no t a x i service in our community which they could 
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1 take a t a x i . 

2 And i f you do take your car down, you have to 

3 park i t in either the Giant Eagle parking l o t , and they 

4 wouldn't — i f they got crowded, they wouldn't l i k e i t too 

5 good, and you might get i t towed out of there, and you can't 

6 park i t on the street because they have marking meters, so 

7 i t ' s a l i t t l e inconvenient to take your car. 

^ ••-'-wv ... ̂-8 i . - i . ^ ...We-can', walk,— . I can leave my car home i n a 

9 locked garage and walk to where I get picked up. 

10 Q That t i c k e t i n g people for parking and hauling cars 

11 away, i s that what you used to do before you retired*? 

12 A No. 

13 Q Were you a policeman? 

14 A I was a policeman at one time, yes. 

15 Q Okay. You're familiar with t h i s application and what 

16 you are t e l l i n g us i s the reasons you feel i t would be 

( 17 convenient "and necessary for' the general public to have the 

18 grant of t h i s application, is that what you are saying? 

19 A Yes, s i r . 

20 MR. DAVIS: Cros s - examine , p l e a s e . 

21 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

22 BY MR. GRAF: 

23 Q How many group t r i p s by bus have you taken i n the 

24 past? 

25 A In the past? 
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1 Q Yes. To Pennsylvania points. 

2 A Pennsylvania points, we have been to Reading 

3 approximately three times, we have been to MOM's Shopping 

4 Center, that i s up at Reading, too. 

5 Q That's Morgantown. 

6 A No, i t ' s r i g h t up i n Reading, Pa. 

7 Q A l l r i g h t . 

8 A -There .is.a-big thing, i t ' s called MOM's. 

9 Q I know, I drove by i t l a s t Friday in Morgantown 

io interchange. 

n A Well, i t ' s r i g h t - o f f of 22. 

12 Q A l l r i g h t . Okay. What bus company did you use? 

13 A Blue and White. We have been to Cookstown two years 

14 i n a row to'the f a i r down there. 

15 Q Where did they pick you up? 

16 A We got picked up at Barnesboro Giant Eagle parking 

17 l o t , which l i k e I say, we parked way in the back, and i f you 

18 park out towards the street, you are l e t t i n g your car i n 

19 danger there. 

20 Q Nothing happened to your car on these t r i p s , did i t ? 

21 A Not these t r i p s , no. 

22 Q And did a l l of these t r i p s originate i n Barnesboro? 

23 A No. The one time we had to drive to Ebensburg and get 

24 picked up. 

25 Q Were the buses okay? 
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1 A Yes, the buses were okay. 

2 Q Do you have any t r i p s planned f o r the future? 

3 A Yes. 

4 Q Where are you going? 

5 A Well, we d i d n ' t look at the f l i e r y e t , but we are 

6 going t o be going. 

7 Q And t h a t t r i p might — i f you take i t , you would leave 

8 from Barnesboro? 

9 A Yes, we would have t o get picked up i n Barnesboro. 

10 Q Did you d r i v e your car? 

11 A I d r i v e ,my car, yes. 

12 HR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . Thank you. That i s 

13 a l l I have. 

14 THE WITNESS: But i f I might add, I am 

15 speaking f o r — 

16 HR. GRAF: No. No question i s i n f r o n t of 

17 you. 

18 THE WITNESS: Okay. 

19 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

20 THE WITNESS: Yes, s i r . 

21 MR. DAVIS: Tom Buck, please. 

22 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

23 please. 

24 Whereupon, 

25 THOMAS BUCK 
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1 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

2 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

3 BY MR. DAVIS: 

4 Q Your name, please. 

5 A Thomas Buck. 

6 Q And where did you l i v e , Mr. Buck? 

7 A Carrolltown. 

- s - -Q- What i s your occupation? 

9 A Retired. 

io Q And do you have any extracurricular a c t i v i t i e s that 

n you get involved with? 

12 A Well, volunteer f i r e company. 

13 Q And are you i n a position where you take advantage or 

14 use any bus, tour bus services? 

15 A I use l o t s of them. 

16 Q Are you familiar with the application as here 

17 submitted by Tri-County for the extension beyond Barnesboro 

18 and Cherry Tree through northern Cambria County? 

19 A Yes, I am. 

20 Q How would that aff e c t you, how would that benefit you? 

21 A Well, I would sooner get picked up in town because I 

22 have to drive down about six, approximately six miles, and I 

23 don't l i k e to leave my car there, I have to have somebody 

24 come down and pick i t up and have them come down and pick me 

25 up. 
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1 Q Do you agree with the other witnesses that t e s t i f i e d 

2 that there aren't any decent roads out north of the county, 

3 they are a l l secondary roads? 

4 A They are a l l crooked roads, very dangerous roads. 

5 Q There i s no four lane highway whatever? 

6 A No, no four lane. 

7 Q Beyond a few miles north of Ebensburg? 

8 A That i s r i g h t . 

9 Q Do you have any other reasons other than what you just 

10 suggested as to why you fe e l the application should be 

11 granted? 

12 A Well, we are senior citizens and we l i k e to be picked 

13 up i n our hometown, naturally. 

u Q And you say you go on quite a few tours? 

15 A Right. 

16 Q Are these Pennsylvania type tours? 

17 A Quite a few were Pennsylvania tours. 

is Q And are these pre-scheduled tours that other companies 

19 run or that Mr. Tibbott runs, whatever? 

20 A Yes, they are pre — 

21 Q They are already scheduled, you don't make private 

22 arrangements to have a tour? 

23 A No, they are a l l pre. 

24 Q Do you know of anybody who has had a pickup on a tour 

25 i n Carrolltown? 
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MR. GRAF: Objection. 

MR. DAVIS: To your knowledge. 

MR. GRAF: How would he know that? 

MR. DAVIS: He has l i v e d i n Carrolltown. 

MR. GRAF: Well, t h a t doesn't make any 

d i f f e r e n c e . He has l i v e d there. There are other people who 

l i v e t here, and I am sure he doesn't l i v e t h e i r lives,, 

-i.. • .-t MR. . DAVIS: I am not saying t h a t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Sustained. 

MR. DAVIS: I s the o b j e c t i o n sustained? 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Sustained. 

MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q S i r , what bus companies have you used on these past 

tours? 

A Blue and White, Happy Time, and one out of Johnstown. 

I can't think of the name r i g h t now. 

Q And where d i d these t r i p s o r i g i n a t e ? 

A The Happy Time i n Barnesboro, we had to go down t o 

Barnesboro f o r t h a t . 

Q How about Blue and White? 

A Blue and White we were picked up i n Hastings, 

Carr o l l t o w n , Ebensburg. 

Q So you d i d have a t r i p t h a t o r i g i n a t e d i n Carrolltown? 
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A Yes, with Blue and White. 

Q Where did that go? 

A I have had some many, I just can't think r i g h t now, 

but — 

Q I t was some — 

A I believe one went to the Cairo Turkey Farm. 

Q Where i s that? 

-A-. -That is.down-over the h i l l below Hollidaysburg, some 

place down in there. 

Q Blair County anyway? 

A Yes, i t was i n Blair County. 

Q And where did Happy Time's t r i p go? 

A Philadelphia. 

Q Are those the only two that you can re c a l l that you 

have gone on i n Pennsylvania? 

A Oh, no, we were up Lancaster. 

Q Who took that t r i p ? 

A Blue and White. 

Q Did they pick you up at Carrolltown? 

A Yes. 

Q How was their service, 'bus was a l l r i g h t , wasn't i t ? 

A Yeah, I have no objection. 

Q Have you used any other bus company, other than the 

one you couldn't remember the name of i n Johnstown? 

A No, just them three. 
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MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. That i s a l l I 

have. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Mary Buck. 

JUDGE NGUYEN; Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

MARY BUCK 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Mary Buck. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Mrs. Buck? 

A Carrolltown. 

Q Are you the w i f e of Tom Buck? 

A Yes, I am. 

0 And do you have an occupation? 

A I'm r e t i r e d . 

Q And do you t r a v e l w i t h your husband? 

A Oh, yes. 

Q Did you hear h i s testimony here t h i s morning? 

A Not a l l of i t . 

Q Okay. You couldn't hear i t too well? 

A No. 
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Q Are you familiar with the application that i s here for 

Tri-County? 

A Yes, I am, 

Q And you know what the purpose of that application is. f 

to extend th e i r pickup points? 

A Yes. 

Q Now, could you t e l l us from your personal knowledge 

— . a • what, benefit that would be to you? 

9 A A l o t because we don't have to walk but about ten 

10 minutes uptown to pickup a — to get picked up i f we would 

11 stop i n Carrolltown. The other way we have to run to 

12 Barnesboro, then we come back through and go to Barnesboro 

is and then we have to t r a v e l back up home and my husband 

14 doesn't l i k e to drive much i n the night, the l i g h t s , they 

15 bother his eyes, so i t would help us a l o t because we l i k e 

16 to t r a v e l . 

17 Q You tra v e l a good b i t your husband said, you l i k e to 

18 tr a v e l the buses? 

19 A Yes, Last year we took the two l i t t l e g i r l s to the 

20 Christmas Village and we had to go to Barnesboro, we come 

21 home at 1:00 o'clock i n the morning. We had to go to 

22 Carrolltown to Barnesboro, get off the bus and bring these 

23 two l i t t l e g i r l s back to Carrolltown and put them to bed, 

24 which was crazy, I think. 

2 5 0 That i s the type of thing you want to t r y to avoid? 
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1 A Yes. Yes, because i t ' s hard, we go through 

2 Carrolltown, clear to Barnesboro, then we have to get in our 

3 car and come back home and i t was after 1:00 and Tom doesn't 

4 l i k e to drive in the dark. 

5 MR. DAVIS: Okay. Thank you. 

6 Cross-examine. 

7 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

8 BY MR. GRAF: 

9 Q Did you hear your husband indicate that Blue and White 

10 did pick you up i n Carrolltown? 

11 A Yes, when we went on Blue and White, we were picked up 

12 at the bank i n Carrolltown, which i s about maybe f i v e 

13 minutes, ten from our home. 

14 Q That i s what you would l i k e i n the future? 

15 A Yes. We have always traveled. 

16 MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

17 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

18 MR. DAVIS: I f i t please the Court, most of 

19 these are cumulative, the rest of these witnesses. I f you 

20 wish, I can j u s t c a l l them as they are seated, have them 

21 i d e n t i f y — 

22 JUDGE NGUYEN: Okay. Thank you. 

23 MR. DAVIS: — and ask them i f they agree 

24 with the other witnesses. Mr. Graf, how did you — 

25 MR. GRAF: Well, there are some of them that 
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could not agree w i t h the p r i o r witnesses, f o r instance, they 

are not a l l newspaper r e p o r t e r s . 

HR. DAVIS: Okay. I w i l l c a l l them. 

Kathleen Quevy. 

MR. GRAF: You don't have to c a l l them i f we 

can work out some arrangement, but I don't want them saying 

they agree w i t h a l l the p r i o r witnesses. 

- MR. iDAVISr Well, then l e t me c a l l them. Go. 

ahead, please. I r e a l l y couldn't t h i n k of any arrangement 

we might work out. 

MR. GRAF: Well, without t a l k i n g about i t , 

i t ' s hard to f i g u r e i t out. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your right-hand, 

please. Whereupon, 

KATHLEEN QUEVY 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAHINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Kathleen, K-a-t-h-l-e-e-n, Q-u-e-v-y. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Quevy? 

A I n Patton, Pa. 

Q What i s your occupation? 

A I was a housewife. 

Q And are you involved i n e x t r a c u r r i c u l a r a c t i v i t i e s . 
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1 p a r t i c u l a r l y any bus travel? 

2 A Senior citizens and the ICB who goes on bus t r i p s and 

3 that's about i t , I guess. 

4 Q Now, you know the extent of the application here 

5 today? 

6 A Yes, I do. 

7 Q And would you t e l l the Judge what you feel would be 

-St .the benefit to- .youi. f roirh, the^granting of t h i s application.. 

9 A Well, I am speaking for myself and the senior citzens^ 

10 I am real active i n the senior citizens and I know an awful 

11 l o t of them would go on a bus t r i p . 

12 MR. GRAF: Just a moment. I don't object to 

13 her t e s t i f y i n g for herself, but when she attempts to speak 

14 for the senior citizens without having been q u a l i f i e d , I do 

15 object to that. 

16 JUDGE NGUYEN: Speak from your personal 

17 experience. 

18 A (Continuing) Okay. Well, I know that for me to drive 

19 over to Barnesboro, I can't drive at night and I know I 

20 could get a l o t of other people i f — you know, a l o t more 

21 would go i f they had a way. I know that there would be a 

22 l o t more to go. Because I could get a carload and I know 

23 there would be more than that go i f they had a way. 

24; Q Have you ever been on a tour that originated — had a 

25 pickup point, l e t ' s say, in Patton? 
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1 A Maybe a couple. 

2 Q Do you re c a l l what they were, where they went? 

3 A I don't r e c a l l where they went. One was — I don't 

4 r e c a l l . I went on so many, but most of my t r i p s are with 

5 T i l l e y and she makes up the t r i p s and then we go with her 

6 Q T i l l e y being an employee of Tri-County? 

7 A Yes. 

. s - - - • - MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

9 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

10 BY MR. GRAF: 

11 Q Do you remember what bus company picked you up in 

12 Patton? 

13 A I think i t was Blue and White. 

14 Q And that went to a Pennsylvania point? 

15 A Uh-huh. 

16 Q But you can't remember where? 

17 A Huh-huh. I went on so many of them, I can't 

18 remember. I go on almost a l l t h e i r t r i p s . 

19 Q When you go on almost a l l t h e i r t r i p s you are 

20 ref e r r i n g to Tri-County's trips? 

21 A Uh-huh. 

22 Q And they leave from Barnesboro? 

23. A Yes. 

24 Q Did they ever pick you up at Patton? 

25 A I don't believe so. 
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Q Were those t r i p s on an i n d i v i d u a l t i c k e t basis or — 

A She always had our t i c k e t s . 

Q She? 

A T i l l e y Link always had our t i c k e t s . 

Q But you paid f o r — each i n d i v i d u a l paid h i s or her 

own f a r e ; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

A They were i n groups, we paid f o r them i n groups. You 

.pay —r..we paid..the > whole group. We paid her and then she 

bought a l l the t i c k e t s . . 

Q So i t was a group t r i p ? 

A Uh-huh. Yes, s i r . 

Q And who sponsored t h a t group t r i p ? 

A Usually T i l l e y , T i l l e y Link. 

Q Does she have a broker's l i c e n s e , do you know? 

A I don't know, r e a l l y I don't. 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . That i s a l l I have. 

Thank you. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I have a question. How f a r do 

you have to d r i v e t o get to the bus st a t i o n ? 

THE WITNESS: From Patton t o Barnesboro you 

mean? I t i s about 12 — about 12 miles, I t h i n k . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Eva Lechene, please. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 
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Whereupon, 

EVA LECHENE 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q You r name, piea se. 

A Eva L-e-c-h-e-n-e. 

Q--And-where do you l i v e , Ms. Lechene? 

A Hastings. 

Q what i s your occupation? 

A Housewife. 

Q Are you involved i n extracurricular a c t i v i t i e s which 

may use tour buses? 

A I ju s t go with T i l l e y and them. 

Q Okay. You go on tours, tour buses? 

A Yes. 

Q You are fam i l i a r with the application as presented 

here? 

A Yes. 

Q And could you t e l l us from your personal experience 

what i t would mean to you to have the granting of t h i s 

application. 

A Well, i t would make i t a l o t easier to go downtown,' to 1 

just walk down instead of driving to Barnesboro, because I 

don't l i k e to drive at night. 
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Q And have you ever had any bad experiences as a r e s u l t 

of having t o t r a v e l ? 

A No. 

Q Okay. Have you ever had — gone on a tour where the 

pickup was i n Hastings? 

A Yes. 

Q Do you r e c a l l who picked you up then, what bus 

company? 

A We went to A t l a n t i c C i t y . 

Q Any t r i p s w i t h i n Pennsylvania where you were picked up 

i n Hastings? 

A I haven't gone l a t e l y . I t ' s been about two years. My 

husband took sick and I haven't been going. But I always 

went before. So I — 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Okay. How far i s Hastings from Barnesboro? 

Five, s i x miles. 

What kind of roads? 

Curvy. 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q What bus company picked you up i n Hastings? 

A Well, before i t was Blue and white. That has been 

q u i t e awhile ago. 

Q How long has i t been since you have gone on any group 
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t r i p s ? 

A I'm not sure. I t ' s been quite awhile. 

Q How many years? 

A One or two. 

Q And you said you go with T i l l e y , and I assume that 

that i s an individual who works with or for Tri-County? 

A Yes. 

Q̂- ,. - And. thisv.,person arranges t r i p s and c a l l s around and 

gets people to go; i s that right? 

A Yes. 

Q And a l l those t r i p s have gone from Barnesboro? 

A Yes. 

Q How many years did you go on t h i s arrangement where 

you drove to Barnesboro? 

A I haven't been going too much. 

Q For the la s t couple years? 

A Yes. 

Q How many t r i p s have you taken i n the la s t three years? 

A I can't say. I can't remember that. 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . That i s a l l I have. 

Thank you. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: What i s your address? 

THE WITNESS: Hastings, Pa. 

JUDGE NGUYEN:. Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Frances Sgro. 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

FRANCES SGRO 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Frances Sgro, S-g-r-o. 

Q And where do you l i v e ? 

A I l i v e i n Barnesboro. 

Q What i s your occupation? 

A I am r e t i r e d . 

Q And do you have any e x t r a c u r r i c u l a r a c t i v i t i e s i n 

which you use the tour buses? 

A Yes. Church work and region f o r Catholic Daughters. 

Q And the a p p l i c a t i o n as presented here, are you 

f a m i l i a r w i t h that? 

A Yes. 

Q And you understand what the extent of i t would be? 

A Yes, s i r . 

Q And how would t h a t make a d i f f e r e n c e to you, Mrs. 

Sgro? 

A Personally, I can walk t o catch the bus because I l i v e 

r i g h t i n Barnesboro, but some of our members are complaining 
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1 because they have to d r i v e from Spangler or Patton or 

2 Hastings. 

3 Am I permitted t o t a l k about our — 

4 Q Well, whatever. 

5 A The a c t i v i t i e s t h a t we have sometimes are located i n 

6 Altoona and i n Johnstown, and we have to have a bus t o take 

7 a l l of our members, and I am involved i n g e t t i n g t h a t worked 

8 up. 

9 MR. DAVIS: That i s a l l . Cross-examine. 

10 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

11 BY MR. GRAF: 

12 Q So f a r as you are concerned, you l i v e i n Barnesboro? 

13 A Yes. 

14 Q And the a p p l i c a n t has a u t h o r i t y now i n Barnesboro t o 

15 take you to Altoona — 

16 A Yes. 

17 Q — or Johnstown or wherever else you want to go? 

18 A For myself p e r s o n a l l y , but not f o r the r e s t of our 

19 members. 

20 Q Well, you're not authorized t o speak f o r — 

21 A I am region of the Court, yes, I am. 

22 Q Have you been authorized s p e c i f i c a l l y to come here and 

23 t a l k f o r the organization? 

24 A I am authorized to handle a l l the business of the 

25 c o u r t . 
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Q A l l r i g h t . And what does the Court consist o f , how 

many members? 

A We have 269 members r i g h t now. 

Q And do they a l l l i v e i n northern Cambria County? 

A Yes. Patton, Hastings, Carrolltown, Nicktown, 

Spangler. 

Q How many t r i p s does your organization take in the 

course of a year? 

A At least one. 

Q And where have they gone i n the past? 

A Well, the one t r i p was to Altoona. 

Q A l l r i g h t . 

A And l a s t year's t r i p was to Canada. 

Q Canada? 

A Canada. 

Q Well, that doesn't involve t h i s . 

A No, i t was a tour. But the others are concerning 

Court business and that was to Altoona and Johnstown and we 

go to r a l l i e s and things. 

Q Altoona and Johnstown would be the destination? 

A Right. 

Q And you have used the a p p l i c a n t f o r those t r i p s , 

haven ' t you? 

A No, because we haven't had a t r i p since I have become 

associated with them. I have gone on personal t r i p s with 
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them, but not — we had Blue and White. 

Q You had Blue and White? 

A Yes. 

Q For both Altoona and Johnstown? 

A Uh-huh. 

Q Have you ever c a l l e d on any other bus company? 

A No. 

•Q-- . . Other than. Blue, and White and the applicant? 

No. 

Do you know t h a t there are other bus companies? 

What? 

Do you know there are other bus companies? 

Oh, yes. 

That could serve you? 

Uh-huh. I t i s j u s t t h a t I worked i n Altoona and I was: 

f a m i l i a r w i t h Blue and White. 

MR. GRAF: Thank you very much. That i s a l l 

I have. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Joseph Rogal. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

JOSEPH ROGAL 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 
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! DIRECT EXAMINATION 

2 BY MR. DAVIS: 

3 Q Your name, please. 

4 A Joseph Rogal, R-o-g-a-1. 

5 Q Where do you l i v e , Mr. Rogal? 

6 A Hastings. 

7 Q What i s your occupation? 

8 A Radio TV technician. , 

9 Q And are you fam i l i a r with the application as submitted 

10 here on behalf of Tri-County? 

11 A Yes, I am. 

12 Q And do you have any personal reasons why t h i s would 

13 benefit you? 

14 A I wouldn't have to t r a v e l to Barnesboro to go 

15 somewhere,' Can I give you an example? 

16 Q Certainly, s i r . 

17 A I booked the bus' to go to a wedding t h i s past 

18 weekend. Half the people were from Hastings. We had to 

19 tr a v e l to Barnesboro. when you go to the average Polack 

20 wedding, you don't come back sober. That i s why we took the 

21 bus. I t was very inconvenient for us to come back at 

22 midnight and, fortunately, we had designated drivers even 

23 for off the bus to get us home. The people i n Barnesboro, 

24 i t ' s convenient, but for me, no. 

25 MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 
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CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Where was the wedding? 

A New Castle. 

Q And you chartered the bus? 

A Yes. 

Q And whose bus did you use? 

A Tri-County Happy Time. 

Q And how many other t r i p s have you arranged for i n the 

past? 

A Myself, none. 

Q None. This was a one shot deal? 

A In t h i s p a r t icular case, yes. 

Q How many other group t r i p s have you gone on by bus i n 

the past other than the New Castle t r i p ? 

A Outside of the — out of state, the rest are with the 

school, and I don't think they — we had a pickup i n 

Ebensburg. 

Q Who took you? 

A Landish, Mcllwain. 

Q And they were school t r i p s that you happened to go on? 

A Right. Yes. 

Q You personally haven't gone on anything other than the 

school t r i p s and the wedding? 

A Right. 
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1 MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

2 JUDGE NGUYEN: I have a question. How far do 

3 you have to d r i v e t o get the bus at the bus st a t i o n ? 

4 THE WITNESS: About s i x miles. 

5 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

6 THE WITNESS: You're welcome. 

7 MR. DAVIS: Ruby Yeager. 

'4 •>-•;-*"• • 8 • — • • - • JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

9 please. 

10 Whereupon, 

11 RUBY YEAGER 

12 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

13 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

14 BY MR. DAVIS: 

15 Q Your name, please, 

ie A Ruby Yeager. 

17 Q And where do you l i v e , Ms. Yeager? 

18 A Hastings, Pennsylvania. 

19 Q What i s your occupation? 

20 A I'm a housewife. 

21 Q Now, i n your e x t r a c u r r i c u l a r a c t i v i t i e s or whatever, 
t. 

22 do you have reason t o use tour bus service? 

23 A Well, I go on t r i p s . 

24 Q Okay. Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n ? 

25 A Yes, I am. 
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Q That the purpose of t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n i s t o extend 

service? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q How would t h a t a f f e c t you personally? 

A Well, i t would help a l o t because now I do go on a l o t 

of t r i p s w i t h Tri-County, but I have to d r i v e to Barnesboro, 

unless i t i s out of s t a t e , and I don't — I can't see to 

> dr-i-ve- a t n i g h t and i n the win t e r t i m e when i t ' s i c y , I r e a l l y 

don't — I don't d r i v e , so i t s e i t h e r get somebody to take 

you to Barnesboro or stay home. 

Q Now, on these out of stat e t r i p s , j u s t f o r a moment, 

you say w i t h i n Pennsylvania you have to d r i v e to Barnesboro 

and then you get on the bus and come home and then you have 

to d r i v e back home? 

A Yes. 

Q How far i s t h a t drive? 

A I t i s about s i x miles t o Barnesboro from my house. 

Q And I think some other witnesses here have said i t i s 

not too good a road. Would you agree? 

A I would agree to t h a t . I t i s crooked. 

Q Now, on the out of s t a t e t r i p s , where do you get 

picked up? 

A In Hastings. 

Q And t h a t i s the same Tri-County, the Happy Time t r i p s ? 

A Uh-huh. 
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Q Do they charge you ex t r a f o r that? 

A No, they d o n 1 t . 

HR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q How long have you been using the ap p l i c a n t f o r these 

t r i p s ? 

"A.. . Since-he -started, last-year I started going wi th him. 

Q Last year. How many t r i p s did you go on beyond 

Pennsylvania? 

A Beyond Pennsylvania? 

Q Yes. 

A I went twice t o A t l a n t i c C i t y . I thi n k those are the 

only ones I went on out of s t a t e . 

Q Where d i d you go i n Pennsylvania? 

A To Strasburg l a s t year. 

Q Strasburg or Stroudsburg? 

A strausburg or whatever. 

Q A l l r i g h t . 

A We went on the Gateway Clipper, P i t t s b u r g h . 

Q P i t t s b u r g h . A l l r i g h t . 

A I went t o , not too long ago, I went to the opery show 

i n Altoona or to the — t h a t western — I r e a l l y can't 

t h i n k . I go p r e t t y much w i t h them. I can't think of where 

else I went. 
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Q And these were a l l where you bought a t i c k e t , 

individual ticket? 

A Yes, I did. 

Q Have you ever called on any other bus company to give 

you service or to fi n d out what kind of tours they run? 

A No, s i r , 

MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

.. . - MR. DAVIS: Thank you, Mrs. Yeager. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Elizabeth Conrad. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

ELIZABETH CONRAD 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Elizabeth Conrad. 

Q Where did you l i v e , Mrs. Conrad? 

A Patton. 

Q And what i s your occupation? 

A Housewife. 

Q Are you familiar with the content of the application 

h'-ire, what the purpose is? 
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2 A Yes, I am. Yes. 

2 Q Would you t e l l us how that would affec t you personally 

3 i f the application was granted. 

4 A There are more t r i p s I would sign up to go on because 

5 I would not have to have a way to Barnesboro, especially 

6 when I would be getting home lat e at night i n Barnesboro or 

7 i n the wintertime when you are not sure how the roads would 

be. 

9 Q How far do you l i v e from Barnesboro, approximately? 

10 A Approximately, twelve miles. 

11 Q And you have gone on t r i p s with the Happy Time? 

12 A A couple t r i p s with them. A couple weeks ago we went 

13 to Pittsburgh on the t r i p and we didn't get to Barnesboro 

14 u n t i l 12:30 that night. Fortunately, I got transportation 

is to Barnesboro with another couple that I knew, so otherwise 

16 i wouldn't have been able to go because I don't see to drive 

iv at night. 

18 MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

19 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

20 BY MR. GRAF: 

21 Q Other than Pittsburgh, how many other t r i p s have you 

22 used the applicant for? 

23 A I am signed up now to go to Lancaster with them in 

24 August to see a show. 

25 Q How many have you — 
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--v ( J Û . . 

x A And I have gone to the Ice Capades with them. 

2 Q Where were the Ice Capades? 

3 A Johnstown. There are more shows at Johnstown, When 

4 they are available, I would sign up to go on them i f I 

5 didn't have to drive to Barnesboro. 

6 Q Did you drive to Barnesboro on a l l of these other 

7 trips? 

8 A I f i t ' s a l l daytime d r i v i n g , I do. I f I have to drive 

9 at night, no, or i n the wintertime when I am not sure of the 

10 roads conditions. 

11 Q These are i n d i v i d u a l l y ticketed tours where you pay an 

12 individual fare and get on the bus? 

13 A Well, we sign up for the bus and we send our money in 

14 to the bus company and get our t i c k e t , yes. 

15 Q For an individual ticket? 

16 A Right. 

17 Q Have you ever used any other bus company? 

18 A Oh, i n the past, after my husband r e t i r e d , we did a 

19 l o t of traveling on the Blue and White bus and we were 

20 picked up at Patton. We went to Cal i f o r n i a , we went to 

21 Alaska, Florida, Michigan, Nashville. 

22 Q You were picked up r i g h t i n Patton? 

23 A We were picked up i n Patton. 

24 MR. GRAF: Thank you. 

25 JUDGE NGUYEN: I have a q u e s t i o n . 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



84 

1 THE WITNESS: I'm sorry. 

2 JUDGE NGUYEN: How fa r do you have t o d r i v e 

3 t o get to the bus s t a t i o n ? 

4 THE WITNESS: Ten t o twelve miles. 

5 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

6 MR. DAVIS: Eleanor Dubyak. 

7 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

8 please. 

9 Whereupon, 

10 ELEANOR DUBYAK 

11 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

12 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

13 BY MR. DAVIS: 

14 Q Your name, please. 

15 A Eleanor Dubyak, D-u-b-y-a-k. 

16 Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Dubyak? 

17 A Patton, Pennsylvania. 

18 Q And what's your occupation? 

19 A Housewife. 

20 Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the a p p l i c a t i o n here and what 

21 the purpose of t h i s hearing is? 

22 A Yes. Yes, I am. 

23 Q Could you t e l l us how gra n t i n g t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n would 

24 a f f e c t you pe r s o n a l l y . 

25 A I t would be very convenient f o r me to be picked up at 
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Patton than t o d r i v e the miles over to Barnesboro. 

Q How many miles i s that? 

A I t ' s about twelve. 

Q And have you been on t r i p s w i t h Happy Time? 

A Yes. Oh, yes. Uh-huh. 

Q And have you always had to d r i v e t o Barnesboro? 

A I f i t ' s i n Pennsylvania. 

•Qv... You. .understand.the. d i f f e r e n c e between the ICC and the 

PUC r i g h t s , at l e a s t t h a t l i m i t e d — 

A One i s f o r out of s t a t e , I guess, and one i s f o r 

Pennsylvania. 

Q Okay. Now, you have been picked up at Patton then you 

have on the out of s t a t e t r i p s ? 

A Yes. When we went to A t l a n t i c C i t y or a mystery tour 

would take us i n t o Ohio. You never knew where you were 

going, but you went out of s t a t e . 

Q Now, di'd they charge you any extra f o r the pickup i n 

Patton? 

A Oh, no. 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q How many t r i p s have you gone w i t h the a p p l i c a n t from 

Barnesboro t o Pennsylvania points? 

A Well, we have — I couldn't say j u s t how many, but we 
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1 went to Johnstown, to Pittsburgh a couple times and usually 

2 either Johnstown or Pittsburgh or Lancaster to see a movie 

3 or a stage show, you have to go over to be picked up. 

4 Q What time of the year was this? 

5 A In the — i t wasn't i n the winter. 

6 Q I t was the summertime? 

7 A Yes. I don't drive i n the winter. I am a f r a i d . 

8 Q - - Do-you know.jof any other bus companies that could 

9 provide you with t h i s service? 

10 A I have never t r i e d any other bus companies. We know 

11 a l l our people that are on the bus and — 

12 Q Well, that doesn't mean that — you would s t i l l know 

13 them i f you went on another bus. 

14 A I don't know any other group on any other bus. 

15 Q I f you went on another bus company and the same people 

16 went you would s t i l l know everybody, wouldn't you? 

17 A Yes,' but I don't know any other bus. 

18 Q You don't know who to c a l l , i s that i t ? 

19 A I know who to c a l l here. 

20 Q But other than Tri-County, other than Tri-County you 

21 don't know who to call? 

22 A NO. No, I re a l l y wouldn't. 

23 MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l . 

24 MR. DAVIS: Thank you. 

25 MR. DAVIS: Vivien Ceschini. 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand. 

please. 

Whereupon, 

VIVIEN CESCHINI 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A V i v i e n Ceschini, C-e-s-c-h-i-n-i. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Ceschini? 

A I l i v e i n Patton. 

Q What i s your occupation? 

A I'm a housewife. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the a p p l i c a t i o n as presented 

here f o r extension of r i g h t s ? 

A Yes, I am. 

'Q And would you t e l l us how t h a t extension would b e n e f i t 

you i n any way. 

A I would get to go on more t r i p s i f I d i d n ' t have to 

d r i v e to Barnesboro, I would get to go on a l o t more t r i p s , 

and I r e a l l y enjoy them, and because I l i v e a lone , and I 

enjoy going on t r i p s . 

Q How would you get to go t o more, the expense or the 

weather or what? Would you e x p l a i n a l i t t l e f u r t h e r . 

A The weather and I d o n ' t l i k e to d r i v e too w e l l a t 
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1 night when i t ' s l a t e when we come home, but when i t s icy or 

2 snowy I am a f r a i d to go. 

3 Q Approximately how far do you l i v e from Barnesboro? 

4 A About twelve miles, I think, nine to twelve miles. 

5 Q And your opinion of the highways between Patton and 

6 Barnesboro? 

7 A Terr i b l e , yes. They are bad at times. 

• 8 • - MR* DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

9 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

10 BY MR. GRAF: 

11 Q How many t r i p s have you actually gone on to 

12 Pennsylvania points? 

13 A I have gone to Lancaster and Harrisburg and — 

H Q Where? 

15 A Harrisburg. 

16 Q A l l r i g h t . 

17" A And Lancaster and I have been to — we l l , Johnstown 

18 and you know those l i t t l e ' t r i p s , Johnstown, and we have come 

19 down here to Pittsburgh. I t r y to get on as many t r i p s as I 

20 can. 

21 Q Were a l l these summertime? 

22 A Mostly. I don't go too much i n the winter because I 

23 am a f r a i d , you know. But then Lancaster I l i k e because 

24 Lancaster i n the winter, they have those Christmas plays, 

25 but I don't go too much i n the winter. 
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1 Q When you went to Lancaster, was that for the Christmas 

2 Play? 

3 A Yes. 

4 Q And you d i d d r i v e to Barnesboro t o get t ha t bus? 

5 A Yes, I had t o , but then i f my son i s t he r e , he w i l l 

6 take me, but he i s n ' t always home. I l i v e a lone . 

7 Q Have you ever c a l l e d on any other bus company f o r 

8 service? 

9 A No. They would come i f you had enough people, l i k e 

10 that Mary's L i t t l e Lamb, that bus company could come and 

11 pick you up, but they had to have, you know, so many people 

12 or they wouldn't pick you up. But that was long, ago. And 

13 then I used to go on Blue and White when they came, you 

u know. 

15 Q You haven't called Blue and White, though, to see what 

16 they have available? 

17 A No. 

18 MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. That i s a l l I 

19 have. 

20 JUDGE NGUYEN: How many witnesses do you have 

21 l e f t ? 

22 MR. DAVIS: One, two, three, four, f i v e , s i x , 

23 seven. 

24 JUDGE NGUYEN: Seven. Go ahead. 

25 MR. DAVIS: Mary Ellen Cunningham. 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Are they a l l l i v i n g i n 

Patton? 

HR. DAVIS: Nop no more from Patton. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your ri g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

MARY ELLEN CUNNINGHAH 

having-been-duly. sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY HR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Mary Ellen Cunningham. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Cunningham? 

A Carroll town. 

Q And are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the purpose of t h i s 

application? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q Would you t e l l us how i t would a f f e c t you pe r sona l ly 

i f i t were g ran ted . 

A I t would be more convenient , w o u l d n ' t have to d r i v e to 

Barnesboro and tha t would be about the biggest t h i n g , the 

convenience. 

Q And have you been going on the tours? 

A I haven ' t w i t h t h i s company y e t , no. 

Q Do you go on t o u r s ; have you gone on tours? 
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A Yes. Yes. 

Q What i s your reason for not going on these? 

A I just haven't had a chance yet. I expect to t h i s 

summer, or t h i s f a l l . 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. Thank you. 

Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Do I understand that you have not taken any t r i p s with 

the applicant yet? 

A Not yet, no. 

Q Have you taken any t r i p s by any other bus company? 

A Yes. 

Q What bus companies? 

A Blue and white, i f you have ten people, they w i l l come 

to your town and pick you up. 

Q And they came to Carrolltown and picked you up? 

A That time, yes. But i f you don't have enough, you 

have to go either to Ebensburg or Johnstown. 

Q A l l r i g h t . So the only time you went, they did stop 

at Carrolltown? 

A One time, but we have to go to Johnstown and 

Ebensburg. 

Q You did go to Johnstown and Ebensburg? 

A Yes. Yes. 
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1 Q How far i s i t from Garrolltown to Johnstown? 

2 A About, I believe, say seventeen, twenty miles. 

3 Q And how far i s i t to Ebensburg? 

4 A Nine. 

5 Q And from Carrolltown to Barnesboro i s how far? 

6 A Nine. 

7 Q So you didn't drive any further to go to Ebensburg or 

8 to go to Barnesboro? 

9 A I don't remember i f I drove or somebody took us, but 

10 we had to go there to take — get the bus. 

11 Q The distance would have been the same regardless? 

12 A Yes. 

13 Q And those are the only t r i p s you have taken to 

u Pennsylvania points? 

15 A No, I have gone to Reading. 

16 Q With whom? 

17 A F u l l i n g t o n a few t imes, I have gone there f o u r or f i v e 

18 t imes . 

19 Q And they picked you up at Car ro l l town? 

20 A Yes. Yes, they d i d . 

21 Q And they have had the same type of buses t h a t you 

22 want? 

23 A Well, not r e a l l y . 

24 Q They didn't? 

25 A We went one time that the window — i t was in the 
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wintertime and the window was open, so we bought tape to 

tape the window shut so i t wouldn't be cold on the way home. 

Q I t was stuck? 

A No, i t j u s t wouldn't close. 

Q Well, i f i t wouldn't close i t must have been stuck. 

A Well, i t j u s t — I don't know, but i t was open and the 

r a i n came i n on the packages t h a t the g i r l s bought. 

Q When was t h i s ? 

A I t ' s a couple years ago. I t was i n the w i n t e r t i m e . 

Q A l l r i g h t . And how many t r i p s d i d you use F u l l i n g t o n 

for? 

A Quite a few. I d o n ' t know. I c o u l d n ' t say f o r sure. 

Probably about most times we went to Reading we went on 

t h e i r buses, which was at l e a s t f o u r t imes. 

Q Four times? 

A At l e a s t fou r or f i v e i n the past two or three years . 

I d o n ' t know of any other t imes . I went on Mcl lwain a l ready 

and you had to have ten people or they w o u l d n ' t come up and 

p ick you up. 

Q That was w i t h Mcllwain? 

A Yes. 

Q F u l l i n g t o n d i d n ' t have th a t requirement? 

A No. We always had t h a t many, I guess, so they d i d n ' t 

s p e c i f y . 

MR. GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Mary Lou Gray, 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

MARY LOU GRAY 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : . 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Ms. Gray? 

A Right. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Gray? 

A In Carrolltown. 

Q And what i s your occupation? 

A I am a housewife. I also am involved i n 4H, 

Carrolltown L i t t l e League. I n my 4H I have used bus 

companies but not i n the L i t t l e League. 

Q Now, you are f a m i l i a r w i t h the a p p l i c a t i o n f o r the 

purpose of t h i s hearing? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q Could you t e l l us how t h a t would a f f e c t you 

pers o n a l l y . 

A Well, my 4H and p r i o r t o t h a t I had G i r l Scouts, and 

to say we are going t o Kennywood, which i s what I used h i s 

bus f o r several times, you have g i r l s from — anywhere from 
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12 years down to a mother who i s bringing a three-year-old, 

and i f you — we use at least f i v e chaperons to the bus, and 

when you have to transport a l l of those d i f f e r e n t ages — 

now, we never l e f t cars i n Barnesboro because i t was too 

many of us. Then they would have to come there and pick us 

up and we — I go to Kennywood every year and have f o r , oh, 

I would say the l a s t eight or nine years. 

We .go. to Story^Book Forest, we have went to 

the park i n Tyrone, I t r y to go to two places, some place i n 

Pennsylvania, every year and to — for the inconvenience of 

— I mean even though we t r y to f i l l the cars up, for the 

inconvenience and that, i t ' s hard. I t ' s hard to transport 

everybody and then you are not sure what time the bus i s 

coming i n and l i k e Kennywood, we say, w e l l , we are leaving 

Kennywood at 6:30. Well, I have never been to Kennywood i n 

ten years that somebody didn't come to the bus. So you have 

to go and you have got to f i n d where they are at, so maybe 

you are a half hour late getting back. 

And i f we had a stop i n Carrolltown i t would 

be much more convenient. 

Q Well, on these other stops that you talked about, 

where were you stopping? 

A You mean when we went — 

Q Well, Kennywood you said about being home so l a t e . 

A Story Book Forest i s another place that i s hard to get 
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the kids out of. 

Q What bus l i n e was this? 

A I went with him and went to Barnesboro to pickup and. 

to bring back, so that what happens — the only other bus 

company I have used i s Blue and white, and i n the years that 

I have been i n scouting and 4H, we have been to quite a few 

places, Niagara Fa l l s , we have been to Philadelphia, we have 

. been to New •j.ersey-. Ocean City, New Jersey, every other year 

f o r , I would say about eight years, we went to some place 

nice. We went to Gettysburg. 

Q Where was Blue and White picking you up? 

A Blue and White was picking us up at the church. 

Q In Carrolltown? 

A Right. 

Q Were they making a charge for that? 

A I have no idea because what you do — when you c a l l 

them, they don't breakdown what vie are being charged f o r . 

Understand what I am saying? 

Q These weren't regular tours, they were group and party 

t r i p s that were previously arranged for? 

A I took the tour, yes. They did not organize the tour. 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. That's a l l I would have. 

Cross-examine, please. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 
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Q The t r i p s t h a t you went w i t h Blue and White were the 

ones to Philadelphia and Gettysburg and out of state? 

A Yes. I have never used h i s company for out of s t a t e , 

but i n the l a s t — 

Q Now, wait a minute, when you say his company, who are 

you t a l k i n g about? 

A Well, the Barnesboro company. I have never used them 

for — 

Q Tri-County? 

A Tri-County. Because i n the l a s t f i v e years, I r e a l l y 

am g e t t i n g too old to take 50 or 60 kids on a bus, so t h a t I 

have been s t i c k i n g to Sea World — not Sea World, down at 

Tyrone we go, we go t o Kennywood, l i k e I say, every year, we 

go t o Story Book Forest. 

Q Where i s Story Book Forest? 

A I t ' s r i g h t outside of Latrobe. I think Kennywood now 

owns t h a t , too. 

Q Well now, l e t me understand, you used the Tri-County 

service — 

A Right. 

Q — from Barnesboro f o r how long? 

A I would say s i x — at l e a s t s i x years. 

Q And i n t h a t s i x year period — 

A I only had i n t e r s t a t e . I never went out of s t a t e . 

Q To Kennywood, how long have you used the ap p l i c a n t 
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1 there? 

2 A I would say six years, about t h a t . 

3 Q And they used school buses, d i d n ' t they? 

4 A No. Now, they may have when we f i r s t s t a r t e d , but the 

5 l a s t couple of years the bus — w e l l , w ait a minute. Yes, 

6 they were school buses. 

7 Q I understood he j u s t bought the coach bus. 

8' • A . , The, l a s t one we went on was very nice. We have never 

9 had any mechanical problems coming home or anything. 

10 Q And Story Book Forest was also school buses? 

11 A Yes. I only went there once. That was l a s t year.. 

12 Q And Tyrone, school buses? 

13 A Right. 

14 HR. GRAF: Thank' you. That i s a l l I haye. 

15 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

16 MR. DAVIS: Ruby Holsopple. 

17 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, please.. 

18 THE WITNESS: That i s against my r e l i g i o n . I 

19 say aye aye or nay nay. 

20 JUDGE NGUYEN: What do you th i n k about that? 

21 MR. DAVIS: He i s j u s t asking you to a f f i r m , 

22 he i s not asking you to swear before God, as I understand. 

23 i noticed before he wasn't asking f o r t h a t . 

24 THE WITNESS: Not to swear before God, j u s t 

25 a f f i r m . 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: To swear. 

THE WITNESS: No, not swear. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: A f f i r m . 

THE WITNESS: A f f i r m . 

Whereupon, 

RUBY HOLSOPPLE 

having been duly a f f i r m e d , t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

i • DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Ruby Holsopple. 

Q And where do you l i v e , Ms. ,Holsopple? 

A I l i v e i n Mineral Point, RD 1. 

Q That's i n Cambria County? 

A Yes. 

A I am close to Route 22. 

Q' ' Now, are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the a p p l i c a t i o n here, what 

we are t a l k i n g about? 

A Right. 

Q And t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n covers a l l northern Cambria 

County, extension of r i g h t s north of 22? 

A Right. 

Q Now, what i s your occupation? 

A I'm a housewife. 

Q And what would your personal b e n e f i t be from the 
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1 granting of t h i s type of application, t h i s application? 

2 A Likewise of not having to drive home at night. I am 

3 getting older and the night l i g h t s bother me in d r i v i n g . I 

4 am a widow, I have no children to drive me, so I have to go 

5 on my own to get to and from. I am — my husband died in 

6 February. 

7 I am able to go on these t r i p s now because I 

• 8̂  - live, alone., but I have to be able to get to where the bus 

9 i s , so l prefer being able to get some place l i k e the 

10 Jamesway Plaza or some place such as that. 

11 Q Where i s Jamesway, is that located r i g h t on 22? 

12 A Yes. 

13 Q Now, we said 22 bisects Cambria County east to west, 

u Is that a four lane highway the whole length? 

15 A Not completely, no. 

16 Q There i s a l i t t l e b i t on the west end that i s n ' t ; i s 

17 that right? 

18 A Yes. That i s r i g h t . 

19 Q But most of i t i s four lane highway? 

20 A Yes. 

21 Q How about from where you get on 22 going east then to 

22 Jamesway, that i s a l l four lane? 

23 A That i s four lane, yes. 

24 Q Have you used the services of Happy Time? 

25 A Not yet. I hadn't been familiar with i t . I t ' s only 
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through a friend t e l l i n g me about i t that I w i l l be able to 

now go on tours with Happy Way. 

MR. DAVIS: That i s a l l I have. Thank you. 

Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q You haven 1t gone, on any t r i p s with them in the past, 

with the applicant? 

A No. I have gone on a l o t of t r i p s , I have been to 

Florida, I have been to Lancaster, I have been to Lancaster 

about four times down to t h e i r shows that they have down 

there, I have been with the Handicap Association down into 

V i r g i n i a to the horse racing, and places such as that where 

I had an opportunity that I had a way to go. 

Q Which bus company took you beyond Pennsylvania? 

A Mcllwain and Schraders and Blue and white. I was also 

to Washington, D.C. 

Q The same companies? 

A Yes, because I wasn't aware of t h i s company, who is a 

l i t t l e b i t north of me. 

Q Who took you to Lancaster? 

A Lancaster, Mcllwain. That i s down to Sight and Sound, 

which i s a religous play. 

Q And how long ago did you go to Lancaster? 

A Last year, the year before and I am booked to go in 
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August again. 

Q By Mcllwain? 

A I'm not sure who the bus i s . My aunt c a l l e d me and 

t o l d me there i s two seats a v a i l a b l e , do you want them and I 

said, yes, I w i l l take my daughter and we w i l l go. 

Q And they pick you up at Mineral Point or Jamesway? 

A Jamesway they're going t o pick us up, so I can l e t my 

car there and. then I w i l l have to d r i v e home i n the 

evening, 

have. 

MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. That i s a i l I 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I have a question. How f a r do 

you have to d r i v e t o get to the bus st a t i o n ? 

THE WITNESS: You mean t o Ebensburg? 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: I t must be about s i x miles. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q How f a r would you have to d r i v e to get to Barnesboro? 

A Oh, very f a r . I wouldn't even know the way to get to 

Barnesboro. I've been th e r e , but I wouldn't know how to get 

there. 

MR. DAVIS: Okay. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 
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THE WITNESS: You're welcome. 

MR. DAVIS: Laurie Abrams. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

LAURIE ABRAMS 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Laurie Abrams. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Laurie? 

A Spangler. 

Q What i s your occupation? 

A I am r e t i r e d . 

Q You know the purpose of t h i s hearing today? 

A Yes, I do. 

Q How would the gr a n t i n g of these extended r i g h t s 

b e n e f i t you? 

A Well, i t would be more convenient for me because I 

could go down and stay w i t h my son and then I would only 

have a block t o walk t o the bus. 

Q I f they would pickup — 

A Right i n Spangler. 

Q — r i g h t i n Spangler? 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



104 

1 A Yes. 

2 Q How f a r are you from the pickup now i n Barnesboro? 

3 A About three miles. 

4 Q And have you gone on t r i p s w i t h them before? 

5 A Yes, I have. 

6 Q Have you had any problems at a l l ? 

7 A No, none at a l l . 

8 • • MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

9 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

10 BY MR. GRAF: 

11 Q Where d i d you go w i t h the applicant? 

12 A I went to A t l a n t i c C i t y , New Jersey and the Cresent 

13 Lake Play House. 

14 Q And where i s the Play House? 

15 A I t i s i n Cresent and Ebensburg. 

16 Q And they are both i n Cambria County? 

17 A Right. 

18 Q Are those the only two t r i p s you went w i t h them on 

19 Pennsylvania points? 

20 A Right. 

21 Q When were they? 

22 A To A t l a n t i c C i t y — 

23 Q No, f o r g e t A t l a n t i c C i t y , j u s t the Pennsylvania one 

24 A To Cresent. 

25 Q Yes. 
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A Last year. 

Q 1990? 

A Right. 

Q That was from Barnesboro? 

A Yes. 

Q You never c a l l e d any other bus company to know — 

A Not i n Cambria County, no. 

- MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. . That i s a l l I 

have. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Verna Kapeluch. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

VERNA KAPELUCH 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name,"" please. 

A Verna Kapeluch, K-a-p-e-l-u-c-h, Verna, V-e-r-n-a. 

Q Where do you l i v e , Ms. Kapeluch? 

A I l i v e i n Spangler. 

Q And what do you do? 

A I'm r e t i r e d . 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n , the purpose of 
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1 t h i s hearing? 

2 A Yesf I am. 

3 Q Would you t e l l us how the granting of th i s application 

4 would benefit you personally? 

5 A Well, the pickup in Spangler, i f there was one, is 

6 four blocks from my house. I could walk there any time. To 

7 go to Barnesboro, i t i s a three mile drive, you have to 

^8 'Leave, your car .there, and you Lnever know what i t ' s going to 

9 be, i t has to be i n the shopping center and i f you can't 

10 park there, i t has to be on the street, and you can't do 

11 that. 

12 Q Have you gone on t r i p s with Happy Time before? 

13 A Yes, I have. 

u Q Are you s a t i s f i e d w i t h t h e i r service? 

is A Oh, yes. 

16 MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

17 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

18 BY MR. GRAF: 

19 Q Where did you go with them? 

20 A I went to the Cresent Lake Play House twice. I t was 

21 in Ebensburg that time, once l a s t f a l l and again in the 

22 spring, and I went to A t l a n t i c City with them. 

23 Q And you drove your car three miles? 

24 A Well, three miles, yes. But I could walk i f i t was i n 

25 spangl er. 
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Q I understand t h a t . But d i d you have any t r o u b l e w,i'th 

your car whi l e i t was parked e i t h e r i n the parking l o t — 

A No. I always made sure i t was under a lamp post. 

Q Did you have to park i n the s t r e e t at any time? 

A No, I d i d n ' t . 

Q And these were i n the summertime, were they? 

A I think i t was l a s t f a l l was the f i r s t time I went to 

'Cresent Lake- Play House-and s p r i n g , the f i r s t show they had 

i n s p r i n g . 

Q And you never c a l l e d on anybody else f o r any se r v i c e , 

did you? 

A No. I believe i n using l i k e a hometown people instead' 

of someone from one of the big ones. I pr e f e r small home — 

hometown. I was born and raised i n Barnesboro. 

Q Now, on t h a t subject, how many buses does the 

appl i c a n t have? 

A V7ell, he has the one coach. 

Q The one coach? 

A But --

Q And i f t h a t i s busy, then what? 

A I f that i s busy, I don't know or, you know, unless 

there i s other — 

Q And neither does anybody else, r i g h t ? 

A But s t i l l he has enough t r i p s , you can't go on a t r i p 

every day and he does have enough t r i p s t h a t you can take 
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1 the t r i p s . 

2 Q Do you know how many t r i p s other bus companies have? 

3 A I believe so. 

4 Q You do? 

5 A Well, they have a l o t of them, yes. But why — I 

6 mean, I used to — we used to have — we used them to go to 

7 A t l a n t i c City, we have used Fullerton, Mcllwain, we have 

8 used Mary's L i t t l e Lamb. 

9 Q And they always had buses, didn't they? 

10 A Yes. And they — 

11 Q And they picked you up i n Spangler, d i d n ' t they? 

12 A I have been p icked up i n Spangler. 

13 Q But you p r e f e r to deal w i t h loca l s? 

u A I p r e f e r to leave the l o c a l money i n the l o c a l p lace . 

15 I am funny t h a t way. 

16 MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. 

17 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

18 MR. DAVIS: Mary Margaret Flanagan. 

19 JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

20 please. 

21 Whereupon, 

22 MARY MARGARET FLANAGAN 

23 having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as follows: 

24 DIRECT EXAMINATION 

25 BY MR. DAVIS: 
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Q Your name, please. 

A Mary Margaret Flanagan, F-l-a-n-a-g-a-n. 

Q Where do you l i v e ? 

A I l i v e on B i g l e r Avenue i n Spangler, Pennsylvania, 

Q What's your occupation? 

A I am a r e t i r e d school teacher. 

Q Are you f a m i l i a r w i t h the purpose of t h i s hearing and 

the extent of the a p p l i c a t i o n s ? 

A Yes, s i r . 

Q Would you t e l l us how the g r a n t i n g of the a p p l i c a t i o n 

would b e n e f i t you, how i t would a f f e c t you? 

A Well, I went on a t r i p t hat l e f t Barnesboro at 7:00 

o'clock i n the morning. I drove down to Barnesboro, i t was 

r a i n i n g and foggy. I l e f t the car i n the parking l o t and we 

got home l a t e back to Barnesboro, l a t e at n i g h t , and I had 

to get i n my car and i t was s t i l l r a i n i n g and s t i l l foggy. 

And i t would c e r t a i n l y be more convenient, i t 

would be easier. I f you have ever driven on those northern 

Cambria roads, you would be happy to have anything other 

than have t o d r i v e there. 

I would go on more t r i p s , but I am a f r a i d 

from October u n t i l A p r i l , you can't depend on the weather i n 

the mountains and i t would j u s t be much n i c e r . 

MR. DAVIS: Thank you. Cross-examine. 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 
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BY MR, GRAF: 

Q I t ' s three miles to Barnesboro, isn' t i t ? 

A Maybe two and a h a l f , s i r . 

Q And I presume when i t ' s raining i n Barnesboro i t ' s 

also raining i n Spangler? 

A Well, believe i t or not, not always. 

Q Well, at the time you were ta l k i n g about i t was,? 

A I t was, yes, s i r . 

Q And i f i t snows i n Barnesboro — 

A I don't go. 

Q You don't go? 

A Never. I won't take the car out of the garage, 

Q A l l r i g h t . And where did you park i n Barnesboro? 

A At the Giant Eagle parking l o t , and l i k e the witness 

ahead of me, I made sure i t was under a lamp and I pushed on 

the brake and I locked a l l the doors. 

Q That i s very wise of you. 

A Well — 

0 Where did you go on the t r i p s that you took with 

Tri-County? 

A Well, the f i r s t time I went, other than the Cresent 

Lake Play House and the Ebensburg School, was to the Sight 

and Sound at Strasburg. The bus l e f t Barnesboro at 7:00 

o'clock i n the morning and I got up, got the car out, drove 

down there and then we came back up 219 and passed my front 
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1 door within 10 or 12 feet. 

2 Q Did you ask them to l e t you out there? 

3 A No, I didn't. And when I came back, we go r i g h t by my 

4 front door again and I have to go a l l the way to Barnesboro 

5 and then I have to drive back in the fog and the rai n . 

6 Q VJhere else did you go, other than Cresent Lake and 

7 Strasburg? 

8 A Well, I planned-some t r i p s but then I didn'.t l i k e the 

9 farther and 1 wouldn't go. 

10 Q I see. Did you ever use any other bus company? 

11 A No, s i r . I have always been interested i n t r a v e l i n g , 

12 but I could always go i n my own car, but now I am getting 

13 that I prefer to leave the driving to the bus driver. 

14 Q You haven't used any other bus company? 

15 A No, s i r . 

16 Q You haven ' t c a l l e d on any of them? 

17 A No, s i r . 

18 MR, GRAF: Thank you. That i s a l l I have. 

19 JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

20 MR. DAVIS: Helen Jones. 

21 (Recess.) 

22 JUDGE NGUYEN: What i s your ob jec t ion? 

23 MR, GRAF: The o b j e c t i o n i s t h a t we are 

24 supposed to have the names and addresses o f wi tnesses . The 

25 f i r s t time I d i d n ' t o b j e c t , but t h i s i s the way tha t t h i s 
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l i s t came to me and there i s no No. 25 on i t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: What i s your — 

THE WITNESS: I know I was contacted. 

MR. DAVIS: That i s the l i s t . I t would 

probably take more time arguing than i t would t o have the 

witness t e s t i f y . 

MR. GRAF: Well, I don't care about her 

testimony, but X do care about your misrepresentation t h a t I 

crossed o f f the name. That's r i d i c u l o u s . 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Your name, please. 

A Helen Jones. 

Q Where d i d you l i v e , Ms. Jones? 

A Spangler. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I have not sworn her i n . 

MR. DAVIS: I'm sorr y . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Raise your r i g h t hand, 

please. 

Whereupon, 

HELEN JONES 

having been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Where do you l i v e now, Ms. Jones? 

A Spangler, Big l e r Avenue. 
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1 Q What's your occupation? 

2 A Retired public school teacher and also r e t i r e d case 

3 worker for the Department of Welfare, State of Pennsylvania. 

4 Q You are familiar with the application here and the 

5 content of the application? 

6 A Very much so. 

7 Q Can you t e l l us how the granting of t h i s application 

8 would affec t you? 

9 A I most certainly can. 

10 Q Please do. 

11 A I have emphysema and chronic bronchitis which makes i t 

12 almost impossible for me to walk. Now, you could say that 

13 you can walk from Spangler to Barnesboro, but you have to be 

14 a good walker. Mine i s confined to about two and a half 

15 blocks. 

16 I am not permitted to drive my car because 

17 with emphysema you have a certain nervous tension, you also 

18 have a t e r r i f i c cough that causes you at times, you know, to 

19 throw your arms out, so the s p e c i a l i s t , pulmonary 

20 s p e c i a l i s t , said I was a detriment to myself, to people on 

21 the highway, stay o f f , give my car away, and that i s what I 

22 did. 

23 So, now, I am a prisoner i n my own house 

24 because I don't feel l i k e c a l l i n g a l l my friends and saying, 

25 w i l l you take me here and w i l l you take me there, and I am 
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also a r e t i r e d travel bug, I did a great deal of i t when I 

could and I would l i k e to continue going back to a l o t of 

the places in t h i s country and take with me a l o t of 

friends, but they are also p r a c t i c a l l y i n the same 

si t u a t i o n , nobody w i l l drive at night, for one thing. 

At one time we belonged to the Johnstown 

Symphony Orchestra and loved going down for t h e i r programs. 

They discontinued the bus, therefore, we discontinued our 

membership and t h i s i s happening with everything. We get to 

see nothing. Everything that comes our way is in 

Johnstown. The highlights from the entertainment world are 

there, sports figures. Right now they are s e l l i n g t i c k e t s 

for the Oak Ridge Boys, and t h i s i s going on a l l the time, 

but we can't get there. Nobody wants to drive at night, I'm 

not allowed to drive, and I have a good many friends that 

are i n the same boat. That's my reason. 

MR. DAVIS: Thank you. Cross-examine. 

THE WITNESS: I hope you w i l l give i t 

consideration for the simple reason that we have an awful 

l o t of elderly people who are, through d i s a b i l i t y or 

i n a b i l i t y to drive, they simply have no way of getting out 

of — and seeing — you save, you work, you save, get your 

children educated and think that you are going to use your 

retirement years to see things for yourself, but i f you 

can't take a tour bus, how are you going to see anything? 
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1 CROSS-EXAMINATION 

2 BY MR. GRAF: 

3 Q I would l i k e to ask you a few questions. 

4 A Yes. Certainly. 

5 Q You have t r a v e l e d by bus q u i t e a few t imes , haven ' t 

6 you? 

7 A Oh, yes. 

8 Q And you — 

9 A In f a c t , I traveled — the only way I get to 

10 Barnesboro i s at noon on — we l l , every day we have what i s 

11 called a Shoppers Cart that c i r c l e s around and picks up 

12 people in a l l of these small towns that we are talkin g about 

13 here t h i s morning^ 

14 Q Yesi 

15 A Now, that w i l l take us to Barnesboro. We are there 

16 for approximately 45 minutes and back again. 

17 Q Now, you have taken t r i p s by bus to Pennsylvania 

18 points i n the past, have you not? 

19 A Oh, yes. 

20 Q And they did leave from Spangler? 

21 A Well, I w i l l t e l l you, most of mine have been Blue and 

22 White and I have gone to Altoona. 

23 Q yes. 

24 A They have certain points, Hess' parking l o t , for 

25 instance, Jamesway in Ebensburg. 
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Q Yes. 

A But I have only had the chance to tra v e l with Mr, 

Tibbott on one time. 

Q Where did you go? 

A Because when we signed up for a t r i p to Bedford,, we 

were not aware that he could not pick us up. Now, my 

traveling companion l i v e s i n Patton and she i s disabled also 

-and unable to drive, but he was kind enough to send somebody 

in a car to pick us both up, but I wouldn't put him to that. 

Q Yes. I see. And you did go on that t r i p ? 

A Yes. 

Q Now, d i d n ' t you use some other bus companies other 

than Blue and White? 

A Well, T i l l e y Link from Hastings, I don't know whether 

you are familiar with her or not. 

Q She has been mentioned here several times. 

A Yes, I have gone on t r i p s to New York City at 

Christmas time. 

Q I am talkin g about bus companies. She i s not a bus 

company. She ju s t make up the t r i p s . 

A I don't r e a l l y think so. Most of them have been Blue 

and White. 

Q A l l r i g h t . 

A That i s out of Altoona. 

Q Haven't you used Fullington on some of your trips? 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



117 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

. 8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

A Have I what? 

Q Gone w i t h F u l l i n g t o n on some of your t r i p s ? 

A Yes, I went to Canada w i t h F u l l i n g t o n . 

Q Didn't you go to Philadelphia or something l i k e t h a t 

w i t h F u l l i n g t o n ? 

A I go t o Ph i l a d e l p h i a , but what I d i d there I had to 

get to Ebensberg t o get a bus to Ph i l a d e l p h i a . 

Q. -That wasn.'t a group t r i p , though, t h a t was a regular 

bus? 

A Oh, no, tha t was a regular bus. That was reg u l a r . 

Q That was a regular bus? 

A Uh-huh. 

Q But I thought you took F u l l i n g t o n t o Philadelphia? 

A No. The only t r i p I had i n a F u l l i n g t o n bus w.as to 

Canada. 

Q To Canada? * 

A For the EXPO '67, I think i t was. 

MR. GRAF: Thank you very much, 

I have. 

That i s a l l 

THE WITNESS: C e r t a i n l y . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you. 

MR. DAVIS: Recall W i l l i a m T i b b o t t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. T i b b o t t , you are s t i l l 

under oath 
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! THE WITNESS: Yes, s i r . 

2 Whereupon, 

3 WILLIAM TIBBOTT 

4 having previously been duly sworn, t e s t i f i e d f u r t h e r as 

5 f o l l o w s : 

6 REDIRECT EXAMINATION 

7 BY MR. DAVIS: 

L. 8« - Q • Mr.. Tibbott,. there have been several times we have 

9 r e f e r r e d t o a T i l l e y or a Ms. T i l l e y , I th i n k even her l a s t 

10 name was used, T i l l e y Link. Would you explain f o r us, f o r 

11 the Judge, who T i l l e y i s . 

12 A T i l l e y Link i s my Tour D i r e c t o r now. At one time she 

13 had worked f o r Blue and White and they had some s o r t of a 

14 problem and she i s no longer w i t h them and she has been w i t h 

15 me f o r the l a s t oh, I don't know, since l a s t August or 

16 whenever we s t a r t e d our t r i p s . 

"17 Q And some of the references then made to T i l l e y would 

18 have been when she was working w i t h Blue and White — 

19 A Yes, d e f i n i t e l y . 

20 Q — because i t wouldn't be w i t h you p r i o r to l a s t 

21 August? 

22 A Yes. Before I even d i d to u r s . 

23 Q Now, there have been some references t o whether there 

24 were or were not pickup charges or minimum amounts of people 

25 t h a t would be required. 

C O M M O N W E A L T H R E P O R T I N G C O M P A N Y (717) 761 -7150 



119 

i 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8; 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

Do you have any of these pickup charges or 

minimum requirements? 

A We have no pickup charges or no minimum. Of course, 

we don't have a very b i g pickup area, e i t h e r . On our out of 

state t r i p s , we don't charge a — we don't have a minimum 

pickup or any extra charges f o r t h a t . 

Q How about any dead head miles? 

A Of course., we don't- have dead head miles because we 

don't, you know, we don't have any dead heading t o do 

because of the — we are r i g h t there and the people have to 

come to Barnesboro t o get on. 

Q I s your i n t e n t i o n t o charge any dead head i f t h i s 

a p p l i c a t i o n i s granted? 

A No. Not for t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n , no. 

MR. DAVIS: Cross-examine. 

RECROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q When you were planning a tour and i f t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n 

was approved, and the t r i p would s t a r t a t Barnesboro and go 

to oh, l e t ' s say Ebensburg and go through Spangler and 

Carrolltown t o get there, and i t was an i n d i v i d u a l t i c k e t e d 

tour going t o Phi l a d e l p h i a , how would you c a l c u l a t e what the 

charges would be from each point? 

A An i n d i v i d u a l t i c k e t e d tour? 

Q Yes. Yes. 
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1 A Our tours are j u s t sold on the X number of dollars to 

2 do the t r i p . 

3 Q Well, would the price then from Ebensburg and 

4 Barnesboro — 

5 A Ebensburg or Barnesboro — 

6 Q — would they a l l be the same? 

7 A They would a l l be the same. 

Q . -Even though a shorter distance would apply? 

9 A Well, sometimes i t would be — depends on which 

io direction we are going. Sometimes i t would be shorter and 

n sometimes i t would be longer. 

12 Q Yes, of course. But I said going to Philadelphia. 

13 A Okay. Well, i f you didn't — say there was nobody 

H that called for a t i c k e t from Ebensburg and you went down 

15 through Altoona and go through Hastings and Patton and go 

16 through Hastings, Carrolltown and Patton, and i t would be 

17 there closer than going to Ebensburg but, of course, i f 

18 somebody called from Ebensburg, under your r i g h t s , you would 

19 pick them up there. 

20 Q Okay. So you would have the same fare on group or on 

21 individual ticketed tours from any point i n t h i s northern 

22 area? 

23 A Yes. Right. 

24 Q What would you do on group t r i p s where a group orders 

25 a bus on a charter basis? 
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><- - . - t i t , . i . . 

1 A I t would be the same thing. 

2 Q The same charge would apply regardless of where? 

3 A Yes. Right. Because the area there i s n ' t more than 

4 probably 15 miles from our base. That's about as far as you 

5 have to t r a v e l to get almost any place in the area that we 

6 applied f o r . So there r e a l l y i s n ' t that much money involved 

7 to charge them extra. 

Q - So the g.roup t r i p would be the same price? 

9 A Yes. 

10 Q And f o r t ha t reason you w o u l d n ' t have any dead head 

11 charges? 

12 A R i g h t . 

13 Q So you w o u l d n ' t have to s p e c i f y any equipment po in t? 

14 A Please. 

15 Q You would not have to specify any equipment point? Do 

16 you know what I mean? 

17 A Barnesboro would be our equipment point. 

18 Q Okay. Now, I didn't — I thought you said you 

19 acquired your Eagle bus l a s t year; i s that correct? 

20 A About t h i s time l a s t year, some time i n May, I believe 

21 i t was. 

22 MR. GRAF: Okay. Thank you. That i s a l l I 

23 have. 

24 MR. DAVIS: Those are ours. I w i l l give them 

25 to her and we w i l l get straighten out somewhere. 
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That i s a l l . That i s a l l we would have. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I have A4 and A5. 

MR. DAVIS: Yes. I want to ask the admission 

of a l l the e x h i b i t s . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Any objection? 

MR. GRAF: No. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: A4 and A5 are admitted. 

•(Whereupon, the documents marked 
as Applicant E x h i b i t A4 and A5 were 
received i n t o evidence.) 

JUDGE NGUYEN: We take a recess f o r — do you 

have any witnesses? 

MR. GRAF: Yes, I have a witness t h i s 

afternoon. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: How many? 

MR. GRAF: Probably only one. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Can we go on? Can we continue 

now? 

MR. GRAF: I would l i k e to stop f o r lunch a t 

l e a s t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Okay. 

MR. GRAF: I d i d not a n t i c i p a t e t h a t we would 

be f i n i s h e d so soon. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: So we take a recess u n t i l 

1:30 

MR. GRAF: That w i l l be f i n e 
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JUDGE NGUYEN: Thank you. 

(Whereupon, at 12:30 p.m. the hearing was 

adjourned, to be reconvened at 1:30 p.m. t h i s same day.) 
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Graf 

Whereupon, 

AFTERNOON-SESSION 

(1:30 p.m.) 

JUDGE NGUYEN: We resume the hearing. Mr 

MR. GRAF: I c a l l Mr. F u l l i n g t o n . 

JOHN RICHARD FULLINGTON 
having, been duly, sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Give us your name. 

A John Richard F u l l i n g t o n . 

Q And your home address? 

A 6 Northwest Fourth Avenue, C l e a r f i e l d , Pennsylvania. 

Q With what company are you connected? 

A F u l l i n g t o n Auto Bus Company. 

Q What i s i t s address? 

A 316 Cherry S t r e e t , C l e a r f i e l d , Pennsylvania. 

Q What i s your capacity w i t h the company? 

A I am President of the company. 

Q And as such, are you f a m i l i a r w i t h i t s a u t h o r i t i e s , 

f a c i l i t i e s and operations? 

A Yes, I am. 

Q And by v i r t u e of your t i t l e , are you the proper person 

to give evidence i n t h i s proceeding? 
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1 A Yes, I am. 

2 Q Does your company possess a u t h o r i t y from t h i s 

3 Commission at Docket A-00009329? 

4 A Yes. 

5 Q And i s Folder 19, Amendment R the one tha t i s 

6 p e r t i n e n t to t h i s case? 

7 A I t i s . 

8' <• MR. GRAF: I request t h a t copies of the 

9 Folder 19, Amendment R be marked — 

10 JUDGE NGUYEN: That w i l l be marked as E x h i b i t 

11 P I . 

12 MR. GRAF: Thank you. 

13 (Whereupon, the document was marked 
as Protestant E x h i b i t No. 1 for 

14 i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

15 BY MR. GRAF: 

16 Q Mr. F u l l i n g t o n , t u r n t o the l a s t page of E x h i b i t P-l 

17 and t e l l us what p o r t i o n s of th a t a u t h o r i t y are a p p l i c a b l e 

18 to t h i s case. 

19 A I t says t o t r a n s p o r t , as a common c a r r i e r , groups and 

20 p a r t i e s of persons and persons on special excursions and 

21 tours or sight-seeing t r i p s from po i n t s i n the counties of 

22 Cambria and B l a i r — 
23 Q Cambria i s the one tha t i s important? 

24 A Right. 

25 Q so you can serve a l l points n o r t h and south of U.S. 
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1 22? 

2 A Yes. 

3 Q And you had t h i s authority since June 28th r 1984? 

4 A Yes. That i s when i t was entered. 

5 Q Where do you maintain your terminals? 

6 A One i s i n Marion Center, one i n DuBois, one i n 

7 Cl e a r f i e l d , Philipsburg, and State College, a l l in 

8 Pennsylvania. 

9 Q And what — which i s your home terminal? 

10 A Clearf i e l d , Pennsylvania. 

11 Q And which one i s the closest to Cambria County? 

12 A I would say i t ' s kind of a toss-up between DuBois and 

13 C l e a r f i e l d , depending on what part of Cambria County, 

u Q And i s the Clearfield terminal a f u l l terminal? 

is A Yes. We do a l l the major overhauling and body work i n 

16 the Clearfield terminal. 

i? Q i s there parking f a c i l i t i e s there? 

18 A Yes. 

19 Q How many t o t a l drivers do you employ? 

20 A Oh, there i s 75 or more, including the school drivers. 

21 Q And how many normally do you have available for group 

22 and party and tour work? 

23 A F i f t y . 

24 Q Have you caused to have prepared a l i s t of your 

25 company's charter equipment? 
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A Yes. 

MR. GRAF: I request t h a t the e x h i b i t be 

marked f o r i d e n t i f i c a t i o n as E x h i b i t P2. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I t w i l l be so marked. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked 
as Protestant E x h i b i t No. 2 f o r 
i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Re f e r r i n g , Mr. F u l l i n g t o n , to E x h i b i t P2, i t would 

appear t h a t you have 29 charter buses; i s t h a t correct? 

A Yes. Yes. 

Q Now, how many of these are a i r conditioned? 

A A l l of them. 

Q How many of them have other f a c i l i t i e s such as under 

bus storage? 

A They a l l have t h a t . 

Q How many are l a v a t o r y equipped? 

A A l l of them. 

Q And how many of them have VCR's? 

A Nine of them. 

Q How many of them have broadcast f a c i l i t i e s ? 

A Two-way radios, l e t ' s see. They a l l have. They a l l 

have two-way radios t h a t we have on our own frequency. 

They 1 re not CB1s. 

Q How many of them have i n t e r i o r communications, t h a t i s 

loud speakers? 
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A A l l of them. 

Q For what purpose do you have t h a t i n t e r i o r 

communication? 

A So t h a t on the tours t h a t the guide can speak i n t o i t 

and the people can hear him a l l over the bus, because there 

i s speakers a l l through the bus. 

Q How many of your buses have r e c l i n i n g seats? 

A A l l of them. 

Q Are there any other amenities t h a t I have missed i n .my 

questions? 

A No, I believe you have covered them p r e t t y w e l l there, 

Chris. 

Q Now, i n a d d i t i o n t o having group and pa r t y a u t h o r i t y , 

do you also operate a limousine service? 

A Yes. 

Q And i s t h a t under a u t h o r i t y of t h i s Commission? 

A Yes. 

Q And do you have limousine a u t h o r i t y i n a l l of Cambria 

County as well? 

A Yes, we do. 

Q Do you operate scheduled routes? 

A Yes. We have i t through Cambria County. 

Q And do you have i n t e r s t a t e commerce charter and 

spec i a l operations? 

A Yes, we do. 
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1 Q And are they both nation-wide? 

2 A Yes, o r i g i n and destination. 

3 Q Now, what amounts of insurance for the protection of . 

4 the public do you carry? 

5 A $5 m i l l i o n . 

6 Q Have you paid your general assessments to t h i s 

7 Commission? 

8 A Yes, we have. 

9 Q And do you have t a r i f f s on f i l e covering the authority 

10 set f o r t h on Exhibit P-l? 

11 A Yes, we do. 

12 Q Now, you were present while the Applicant's case was 

13 being presented? 

14 A Yes. 

is Q And did you hear witness Jones indicate that she had 

16 taken your bus to Canada? 

17 A Yes. 

18 Q W i l l you confirm that that i s correct? 

19 A Yes. That i s r i g h t . 

20 Q And witness Brant t e s t i f i e d as to ICC t r i p s that he 

21 had taken on a group basis where he did not pay for the 

22 t r i p . 

23 A Yes. That i s r i g h t . That was a charter bus. 

24 Q And witness Cunningham indicated you had taken her 

25 from — on four t r i p s to.Reading and on one of them a window 
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1 got stuck. 

2 A Yes. Sometimes they w i l l . The f e l t around the window 

3 seems to stick and then you have to force them and they must 

4 not have t r i e d hard enough, af r a i d they was going to break 

5 i t . 

6 Q Now, could you service any of the witnesses who 

7 appeared here i n group and party service with pickups at 

-a 'Carrolltown, Spangler, Patton, Barnesboro, Ebensburg, 

9 Hastings and Mineral Point? 

10 A Yes, we would pick them up anywhere i n Cambria County, 

n Q Now, on tours, there i s a difference between a group 

12 t r i p and a tour. 

13 A Right. 

14 Q On tour and sight-seeing t r i p s , are you w i l l i n g to 

15 pickup any of these witnesses and take them on tours? 

16 A Yes. As long as there i s — ten i s a minimum. I f 

17 they have more than "ten, we w i l l come and pick them up and 

18 take them to the o r i g i n of the tour. 

19 Q How w i l l you pick them up? 

20 A VJith — w e l l , limousine type or i f there i s more than 

21 ten, we w i l l pick them up with a bus. 

22 Q And take them to wherever the t r i p i s normally 

23 scheduled to leave from? 

24 A Right. Cl e a r f i e l d or DuBois. 

25 Q Now, do you advertise your tours? 
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A Yes. 

Q And how do you do so? 

A With these tour books which we have, we have about — 

wel l , we have 20,000 of them that we send out every year. 

MR. GRAF: I request that the tour brochure 

be marked for i d e n t i f i c a t i o n as Exhibit P3. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I t w i l l be so marked. 

MR. DAVIS: We have one, thanks. 

MR. GRAF: You have one. 

(Whereupon, the document was marked 
as Protestant Exhibit No. 3 for 
i d e n t i f i c a t i o n . ) 

BY MR. GRAF: 

Q Now, with respect to Exhibit P3, Mr. Fullingtoa, would 

you open i t , please, to page 7. 

A Okay. 

Q On page 7 and succeeding pages, 8, 9 and 10, there are 

tours l i s t e d for each month of 1991; i s that correct? 

A That i s r i g h t . And some on '92 there that you see at 

the bottom of page 10. 

Q And are there Pennsylvania tours advertised i n each 

month of the year? 

A Yes, there are. There are additional t r i p s also 

scheduled whenever we fin d out about them that we cannot put 

them i n the book here, as t h i s i s printed i n November and we 

don't know, such as Civic Arena, something there that i s 
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just coming i n for a few days or i n Philadelphia or other 

areas of the state, then they 1re also operated, but they 1re 

not i n the book. 

Q A l l r i g h t . Now, following page 10 the length of the 

tours are i n descending order from that page on? 

A Yes. That i s r i g h t . 

Q And the longer tours are at the beginning and then 

they go on back to two days and one day tours? 

A Shorter tours i s i n the back. 

Q And even shopping tours? 

A Yes. 

Q Now, i f you turn to page 24, please, of the tour 

brochure, t h i s refers to your VIP limousine service? 

A Yes. 

Q And i s that name registered? 

A Yes. 

Q I think*you said i t did cover a l l of Cambria County? 

A Yes. 

Q And on page 25 gives you some information on the group 

tours? 

A Yes. 

Q Do you have any competitors in Cambria County in the 

group and party and tour and sight-seeing business? 

A Yes. 

Q Could you name them? 
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A One i s Load Star from Johnstown, Wilkinson Bus Company 

from Cresent, Mcllwain Bus Company from Johnstown, Blue and 

White Bus Company from Altoona, and Manson North, which i s 

i n B e l l e f o n t e . They're a l l i n Pennsylvania. 

Q And do you — what i s your f e e l i n g as t o whether you 

need any a d d i t i o n a l competition? 

MR. DAVIS: Excuse me, I object to the use of 

the f e e l i n g term. 

MR. GRAF: What? 

MR. DAVIS: You asked him what h i s f e e l i n g 

was. 

MR. GRAF: What's h i s opinion? 

A My opinion i s being i n the bus business a l l my l i f e — 

I am now 73 years o l d — th a t we don't need any more 

t r a n s p o r t a t i o n i n t h i s area, but we have supplied i t f o r 

years. Blue and White has, so have some of these others, but 

I know us two have been around f o r a long time and we are 

av a i l a b l e a t a l l times whenever needed. 

Q When was your company a c t u a l l y formed? 

A I n 1915. 

Q And have you been i n continuous operation ever since? 

A Ever since. Right. 

Q What a f f e c t would approval of t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n have on 

your business? 

A Well, No. 1 , i t w i l l a f f e c t our l i n e s e r v i c e , of which 
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we have a considerable amount of regular route service and 

i t takes revenue away from that as they need to be 

subsidized. 

I t also hurts the charter service that we 

have set up over the years because i t w i l l be taking away 

something that we have had to survive with over — in the 

past as our regular route service, which i s not, l e t ' s say, 

a money maker, but t h i s helps to subsidize i t . 

Q And what affect would approval have on the public, in 

your view? 

A That I would say that we do have some things that I 

think would help the public, makes i t good because we have 

been i n the business a long time, we provide them with 

service a l l over the United States and Canada, we have 

rea l l y fine equipment which other folks have also, but i t — 

there are some things that we know, being i n the business 

for so many years, that some of the other operators don't 

know that would help to make a better tour when we take them 

because of the past experience. 

MR. GRAF: Tender the witness for 

cross-examination and offer Exhibits PI, 2 and 3. 

MR. DAVIS: No objections. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: Mr. Davis. No objections? 

MR. DAVIS: No objections. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: PI, P2 and P3 are admitted. 
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Cross-examine. 

(Whereupon, the document marked as 
Protestant E x h i b i t Nos. 1 , 2 and 3 were 
admitted i n t o evidence.) 

CROSS-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. DAVIS: 

Q Mr. F u l l i n g t o n , you have no te r m i n a l s i n Cambria 

County; i s t h a t r i g h t ? 

A No. 

Q And then according t o what you were saying i n your 

testimony then, unless you had more than ten people a t one 

p o i n t , you would charge extra? 

A No. We w i l l come and get them f o r f r e e . We w i l l not 

pick them up unless they do have ten people or more, then we 

w i l l o r i g i n a t e i t i n t h i s area. 

Q Now you are going to do a l l f r e e pickups? 

A We are going t o do a pickup — i f they have more than 

ten people, then we w i l l come and pick them up f o r f r e e . I f 

they don't have ten people, then they w i l l have to get to 

our closest o r i g i n . 

Q What do you mean you would pick them up f o r f r e e ; i f 

i t i s under ten people, how do they get picked up f o r free? 

A They have to get there themselves, i f they have under 

ten. 

Q Right. Okay. That's my question. 

A I f they have under ten, they have to get to our 
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closest terminal. I f they have over ten, we w i l l come and 

pick them up i n t h i s area. 

Q And i n your brochure quite a few of your terminals of 

o r i g i n here are l i s t e d at State College and various places, 

aren 1t they? 

A That i s n ' t where the o r i g i n i s l o t s of times. They 

may be originated i n St. Marys. But i t won't show i t on 

here. ^That's where we w i l l go and pick them up with a 

limousine or a bus, a small bus, to take them to the o r i g i n 

of which then they w i l l put them on a bus i n State College, 

C l e a r f i e l d , DuBois, whichever i s the closest. 

Q Is there an extra charge for that? 

A No. 

Q I f there i s less than ten people? 

A I f there i s more than ten people. 

Q Okay. I f there i s more than ten? 

A I said before i f there i s anything under ten, they 

have to get to our port of o r i g i n , that i s DuBois, 

Cl e a r f i e l d , State College, whichever they prefer.. 

Q And t h i s could be a l o t of d i f f e r e n t places l i k e you 

said? 

A Yes. 

Q But none of which could be i n Cambria County under 

t h i s brochure here marked as P3? 

A I t could be there i f i t s over ten. 
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is? 

A 

Do you want to show me the page; t e l l me what page i t 

I t could be i f i t s over ten. 

Q No, I say under ten, please. 

A I said i t before, we w i l l not pick them up under ten. 

Q Right. 

A Okay. We w i l l not pick them up. They have to get to 

the point of o r i g i n themselves, under ten. Over ten, we 

w i l l pick them up. 

Q And then i f we had people that were — you had f i v e 

people in Patton and f i v e people i n Carrolltown, f i v e people 

in Ebensburg i n a l l , and the t r i p originated i n Clearfield 

or State College or something, they would have to get there? 

A That's 15 people, therefore, we w i l l pick them up. 

Q You are going to be to Patton and Ebensburg and — 

A That are not very far apart. That's 15 people. 

Q Is that the way your t a r i f f reads? 

A That i s n ' t the way the t a r i f f reads, but we can do i t 

because we have the r i g h t to. There i s no charge for those 

people. As long as we don't charge them, we can do anything 

we want, and that i s the way i t i s . There i s no charge for 

those people to get them to the point of o r i g i n , which i s 

Clearfield or State College or DuBois, whichever we feel i s 

the closest. 

Q You can waive the charges in your t a r i f f . Is that 
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1 what you are saying? 

2 A No. We don't have to charge them for that because 

3 that goes i n with the t a r i f f — I mean the price of the 

4 tour. 

5 Q How about j u s t a yes or no and then explain i t . Can 

6 you waive your t a r i f f ? 

7 A Waive our t a r i f f ? You don't waive no t a r i f f . 

8 • Q Your answer i s no then? 

9 A Right. There i s no t a r i f f charged. There i s no 

10 charge for that. 

11 Q On your equipment, you l i s t about a half dozen — 

12 w e l l , f i v e , I guess. Eagles. 

13 Are the Eagles pretty decent buses? 

14 A I hope to t e l l you they're decent. 

15 Q Do you have any reason to know there i s anything wrong 

16 with the Eagle that the applicant has? 

17 A I don't know anything wrong with i t . I haven't even 

18 seen i t . 

19 Q DO you have telephones i n any of your buses? 

20 A We sure have, nine of them. 

21 Q why didn't you mention that when he asked you i f there 

22 was any extra equipment? 

23 A That there i s n ' t that important, therefore, because 

24 you don't use i t that much. 

25 Q You don't think a telephone means anything? 
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A No. That i s n ' t that important. 

Q How would t h i s h u r t your l i n e service? I don't q u i t e 

f o l l o w t h a t . 

A Because i t takes the revenue away, which t h i s 

subsidizes — a l l these charters and tours help t o subsidize 

our l i n e service and we run a l o t of miles on l i n e service 

to s a t i s f y or help the p u b l i c to move around i n Western 

Pennsylvania. 

Q Now, some of these women t h a t were here t h i s morning 

are d r i v i n g from Patton to Barnesboro to pickup these tours 

t h a t Mr. T i b b o t t e s t a b l i s h e s through Tri-County. There i s 

nothing you can do about t h a t , i s there? 

A No. No. That's okay. Nothing wrong w i t h t h a t . 

Q Why do you want them to have to t r a v e l t h a t distance? 

A Well, t h a t i s up to them. That i s t h e i r own 

pr e r o g a t i v e , we can't t e l l them what to do. They can do 

whatever they want to do. 

Q But you don't want them to have t h a t service 

a v a i l a b l e ? 

A We want to be able to come i n here and t r a n s p o r t them 

because we are ready, w i l l i n g and able to t r a n s p o r t them. 

I f they need ser v i c e , pickup at t h e i r door, we w i l l do t h a t , 

i f they have ten or more people. 

Q Right. How about the dead head mileage as r e f e r r e d to 

i n your t a r i f f ? 
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A Dead head miles have nothing to do w i t h t h i s here 

tou r . That i s on a ch a r t e r . There i s no dead head miles on 

a t o u r . 

Q Aren't we t a l k i n g group and pa r t y here i n t h i s 

a p p l i c a t i o n ? 

A No. You're t a l k i n g about tours and group and p a r t y . 

Q Are you sure? 

A We're t a l k i n g about tours and group and party,' but we 

are t a l k i n g about p i c k i n g t h i s person up. That there i s not 

involved i n the tour t a r i f f . We have one p r i c e f o r a tou r . 

Right? 

Q I'd j u s t as soon you answer questions rather than ask 

them. 

A I ' m t e l l you t h a t , t h a t we have one p r i c e f o r our 

t o u r . Now i f you are t a l k i n g about group and p a r t y , then, 

yes, we w i l l charge dead head m i l e s , and t h a t ' s where we 

w i l l come up here to p ick them up, so you are going to pay 

the dead head mi les t o get to here to p ick them up. 

Q I f you have to come to Barnesboro or any place you 

charge dead head mileage on a — 

A Make sure now we are g e t t i n g the r i g h t apples f o r 

apples . Tha t ' s f o r a group c h a r t e r . 

Q For a c h a r t e r . 

A R i g h t . 

Q Why do you have t o use the word group charter? 
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A I'm j u s t t e l l i n g you i t s a c h a r t e r , 

Q That's how I asked the question. 

A Right. 

Q You do charge dead head then? 

A Right. 

Q Now, i f we are i n Barnesboro and we ask for the bus, 

would i t depend on where t h a t bus i s lo c a t e d , we might have 

to- pay dead head from State College? 

A No, you don't have to pay the dead head. We use the 

closest equipment p o i n t . 

Q Closest equipment point? 

Right. 

The only dead head would be from C l e a r f i e l d then? 

Whichever i s the closest equipment p o i n t . 

How close do you say t h a t is? 

I don't know.: Depending on where the group comes 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

from. 

Q Barnesboro I s a i d . 

A I would have to check on the map, but I thi n k r i g h t 

now i t s C l e a r f i e l d . 
a 

Q How much would you charge? 

A Whatever our t a r i f f i s . 

Q What mileage? 

A Well, whatever our t a r i f f i s and what i t i s on the 

map. 
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HR. DAVIS: That i s a l l I have. 

MR. GRAF: I have nothing further. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I don't have any questions. 

You may step down. Thank you. 

MR. GRAF: The protestant rests. 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I would l i k e to know i f you 

wish to submit briefs? 

- MR. DAVIS: I would j u s t as soon submit a 

memorandum, memorandum b r i e f . What time? 

JUDGE NGUYEN: I w i l l establish a b r i e f i n g 

schedule for you. Okay? 

MR. GRAF: A l l r i g h t . 

JUDGE NGUYEN: We w i l l close the record. 

(Whereupon, at 2:15 p.m. the hearing was 

concluded.) 
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